

A Guide to Residency Programs
Affiliated with Colleges of Osteopathic Medicine

COM Affiliated Residency Programs		
Nov. 14, 2025	AACOM UME-GME Task Force	2

# Table of Contents

Guidance for Using This Resource5
Anesthesiology – 6 Programs <b>7</b>
Dermatology – 15 Programs9
Emergency Medicine – 47 Programs
Family Medicine – 166 Programs21
Gastroenterology – 7 Programs
General Surgery – 40 Programs
Head and Neck Surgery (Otolaryngology) – 7 Programs <b>58</b>
Internal Medicine – 109 Programs
Neurology – 8 Programs
Neurosurgery – 2 Program
OB/GYN – 24 Programs
Ophthalmology – 3 Programs
Orthopedics – 23 Programs90
Pathology – 2 Programs95
Physical Medicine & Rehabilitation – 8 Programs96
Psychiatry – 31 Programs98
Radiology – 8 Programs
Radiation Oncology – 1 program
Surgical Critical Care – 3 Programs
Urology – 3 Programs
Addiction Medicine – 5 Programs
Cardiology or Cardiovascular Disease – 11 Programs
Sports Medicine – 10 Programs
Transitional Year – 31 Programs
Pediatrics – 7 Programs
Pharmacy – 2 Programs
Clinical Pastoral Education – 1 Program
Micrographic Surgery and Dermatologic Oncology – 2 Programs 127
Child and Adolescent Psychiatry – 2 Program

## COM Affiliated Residency Programs

Geriatric Medicine – 5 Programs	129
Geriatric Psychiatry – 1 Program	131
ONMM – 9 Programs	132
Critical Care Medicine– 2 Programs	134
Endocrinology, Diabetes, and Metabolism – 1 Program	135
Pulmonary Disease; PD and Critical Care Medicine – 4 Programs	136
Infectious Disease – 1 Program	137
Nephrology – 1 Program	138
Colon and Rectal Surgery – 1 Program	139
Hospice and Palliative Medicine – 3 Programs	140
Performing Arts Medicine – 1 Program	141
Oncology – 1 Program	142
Hand Surgery - 1 Program	143

## Guidance for Using This Resource

Dear Student Doctor,

As you begin your journey of researching and selecting residency programs where you will spend the next several years of your life, the American Association of Colleges of Osteopathic Medicine (AACOM) seeks to offer tools and resources to smooth your journey. Osteopathic medical students often seek residency programs that are familiar with osteopathic medicine and/or that have ties to the osteopathic profession. This guidebook was developed to help osteopathic medical students identify programs that are affiliated with colleges of osteopathic medicine.

Programs across the nation in various specialties and subspecialties are featured in this quidebook, the first national quidebook of its kind. In here, you will find a repository of programs organized by specialty with links to help you navigate to their websites for further information. In addition to these programs that have been identified as having a form of affiliation with an osteopathic medical school(s), we urge you to also consider programs that have the ACGME Osteopathic Recognition designation. These can be found on the Accreditation Council of Graduate Medical Education (ACGME) website by running the following report in the ACGME's Accreditation Data System (ADS): <a href="https://apps.acgme.org/ads/Public/Reports/Report/17">https://apps.acgme.org/ads/Public/Reports/Report/17</a> You may also be interested in Osteopathic Neuromusculoskeletal programs, which can be easily identified on the ACGME public data site: https://apps.acgme.org/ads/Public/Reports/Report/21 Finally, programs that transitioned from the American Osteopathic Association during the transition to the single graduate medical education accreditation system from 2015-2020, can be found on ACGME ADS report: https://apps.acgme.org/ads/Public/Reports/Report/18 With these tools, we hope you will find it easier to identify programs that are welcoming of osteopathic medical students and may incorporate osteopathic principles and practices in graduate medical education.

Sincerely, Richard Terry, DO Chair, AACOM Osteopathic GME Working Group, UME-GME Task Force

#### Disclaimer

The list of programs in this guide were gathered through researching websites of and direct contact with colleges of osteopathic medicine. This is a living document. There may be programs that are not listed. There may be programs that have different (USMLE/COMLEX) exams required for applications than listed or the USMLE/COMLEX acceptance criteria may not be listed. If you are affiliated with a program or have any relationship with one of the colleges of osteopathic medicine and are aware of GME programs that do not appear in this list or have outdated information, please contact us with the accurate information to include at GME-initiatives@aacom.org.

## **Defining COM Affiliation**

A residency program is considered affiliated with a College of Osteopathic Medicine (COM) when there is a formal or functional relationship that supports osteopathic medical education or training. These affiliations can take many forms, including student clinical rotations, joint sponsorship or governance, Osteopathic Recognition (OR) support, geographic proximity, participation in pipeline programs, or integration within academic health systems or consortia. Partnerships may also be based on shared faculty, curriculum, research, Veterans Affairs (VA) collaborations, or efforts to expand training in rural and underserved areas. Because these affiliations vary widely and may evolve over time, COMs may define affiliation flexibly to reflect their contributions to graduate medical education.

## Survey for Feedback

The AACOM UME-GME Task Force developed this list of programs that are affiliated with Colleges of Osteopathic Medicine. This guide is a tool for osteopathic medical students to help them navigate the transition to residency and the residency application and match process. This is one of several resources that osteopathic medical students may choose to utilize in this process. Please provide us with feedback on this resource.

Survey for Feedback: Visit Here.

https://research.aacom.org/jfe/form/SV\_5aOPVtBbpaLNpxs

## Anesthesiology – 6 Programs

## California

Dignity, St. Joseph's Medical Center – Stockton, CA

Program Director: Adrian Elliott, MD

Program Coordinator: Bryan Diaz; bryan.diaz@dignityhealth.org

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.dignityhealth.org/central-california/locations/stjosephs-stockton/for-

physicians/residency-programs/anesthesiology-residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Kaweah Delta – Visalia, CA

Program Director: Emily Smith, MD

Contact: anesresidency.gme@kaweahhealth.org

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.kaweahhealth.org/gme-residency-programs/anesthesiology

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### Ohio

OhioHealth/Doctors Hospital Program - Columbus, OH

Program Director: Matthias Franzen, DO

Program Coordinator: Elizabeth Hanna; Elizabeth.Hanna@ohiohealth.com

Residents Per Year: 3

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/residencies/anesthesiology-doctors-hospital

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### Oklahoma

Oklahoma State University Medical Center – Tulsa, OK Program Director: Aaron Relic, DO; <u>aaron.relic@okstate.edu</u>

Program Coordinator: Melanie Calico, B.S.; melanie.knight@okstate.edu

Residents Per Year: 3

https://medicine.okstate.edu/academics/anesthesiology/residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## <u>Pennsylvania</u>

Alleghany Health Network – Pittsburgh, PA Program Director: Michael K. Dishart, MD

Residents Per Year: 10

https://www.ahn.org/health-care-professionals/education/graduate-medical-education/residencies/anesthesiology.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Robert Packer Hospital – Sayre, PA Program Director: Burdett R. Porter, MD Program Coordinator: Kyle Williams

https://www.guthrie.org/anesthesiology-residency-program

Residents Per Year: 3 USMLE Required? Yes

## Dermatology – 15 Programs

#### Arizona

Honor Health Program – Phoenix, AZ Program Director: Rajiv Kwatra, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact Information: dermresidency@honorhealth.com

Residents Per Year: 2

https://www.honorhealth.com/academic-affairs/dermatology-residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Omni Dermatology – Phoenix, AZ Program Director: Andrew Racette, DO Program Coordinator: Tiffany Muser

Residents Per Year: 2

https://omnidermatology.com/

#### Florida

Advanced Dermatology and Cosmetic Surgery – Maitland, FL

Program Director: Jere J. Mammino, DO

Program Coordinator: Kayla Alvarez; kayla.alvarez@adcsclinics.com

Residents Per Year: 3

https://orlandodermresidency.com

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Larkin Community Hospital – Palm Springs Campus – Hialeah, FL

Program Director: Brad P. Glick, DO

Program Coordinator: Kevin Rivero; dermcoordpsc@larkinhospital.com

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.graduatemedicaleducation.org/dermatology-palm-springs-campus-home-page

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Larkin Community Hospital – South Miami, FL

Program Director: Stanley Skopit, DO

Program Coordinator: Marie Rodriguez; dermcoordlch@larkinhospital.com

Residents Per Year: 5

https://www.graduatemedicaleducation.org/dermatology-home

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### <u>Georgia</u>

Philadelphia College of Osteopathic Medicine Dermatology – Roswell, GA

Program Director: Marcus Goodman, DO Program Coordinator: Sandy Ingram Residents Per Year: 2

https://www.pcom.edu/academics/graduate-medical-education/residency-and-fellowship-

programs/dermatology.html Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### **Michigan**

Corewell Health - Trenton, MI

Program Director: Steven Grekin, DO

Program Manager: Melissa Arthur, Melissa. Arthur@corewellhealth.org

Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 2

https://corewellhealth.org/graduate-medical-education/southeast-

michigan/residencies/trenton/dermatology

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### Missouri

Northeast Regional Medical Center – Kirksville, MO

Program Director: David Cleaver, DO Program Coordinator: Not available Contact: nrmcderm@amail.com

Residents Per Year: 2

https://www.nermc.com/dermatology-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### New York

St. John's Episcopal – South Shore – Far Rockaway, NY

Program Director: Suzanne Sirota-Rozenberg, DO

Program Coordinator: Amber Johnson; ajohnson@ehs.org

Residents Per Year: 3

https://ehs.org/medical-education/dermatology

## North Carolina

Campbell University/Sampson Regional Medical Center Program – Clinton, NC

Program Director: Jonathan Crane, DO

Program Coordinator: Karen Wright; <a href="mailto:kwright@sampsonrmc.org">kwright@sampsonrmc.org</a>

Residents Per Year: 2

https://www.sampsonrmc.org/gme

#### Ohio

OhioHealth/Riverside Methodist Hospital Program - Columbus, OH

Program Director: Megan A. Jones, DO

Program Coordinator: <a href="mailto:RES\_DERM@ohiohealth.com">RES\_DERM@ohiohealth.com</a>

Residents Per Year: 2

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/residencies/Dermatology-riverside-methodist

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### Texas

HCA Healthcare Corpus Christi Med Center - Corpus Christi, TX

Program Director: Rick J Lin, DO, MPH

Program Coordinator: Alberto Najera, MBA; <a href="mailto:anajera@sagisdx.com">anajera@sagisdx.com</a> https://hcahealthcareame.com/locations/corpus-christi-medical-center/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

HES/Lake Granbury Medical Center - Dallas, TX

Program Director: Clay Cockerell, MD

Program Coordinator: Sondra Adams; <a href="mailto:sadams@dermpath.com">sadams@dermpath.com</a>

Residents Per Year: 3

https://www.lakegranburygme.com/dermatology/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Medical City Fort Worth – Fort Worth, TX Program Director: Stephen Weis, DO

Program Coordinator: Alyssa Griffith, MBA, MHA; alyssa.griffith@hcahealthcare.com

Residents Per Year: 1

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/medical-city-fort-worth/dermatology-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### <u>Virginia</u>

HCA Healthcare Lewis Gale Hospital-Montgomery / VCOM Program - Blacksburg, VA

Program Director: Chad Johnston, DO

Program Coordinator: Donna Underwood; donna.underwood@hcahealthcare.com

Residents Per Year: 20 from PGY1-3

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/lewisgale-hospital-montgomery/dermatology-

residency/

## Emergency Medicine – 47 Programs

## <u>Alabama</u>

USA Health Children's & Women's Hospital – Mobile, AL

Program Director: Paul Henning, MD

Program Coordinator: Nikki Reymundo; nrreymundo@health.southalabama.edu; 251-470-1649

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.southalabama.edu/colleges/com/departments/emergency-

medicine/residency.html

#### Arizona

Abrazo Health – West Campus – Goodyear, AZ Program Director: Matthew N. Graber, PhD, MD

Program Coordinator: Natasha M. Brocks; natasha.brocks@abrazohealth.com

Residents Per Year: ~7 (21 slots for PGY1-3)

https://www.abrazohealth.com/health-professionals/abrazo-health-residency-

programs/abrazo-emergency-medicine-residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Kingman Regional Medical Center - Kingman, AZ

Program Director: Derek Meeks, DO

Program Coordinator: Dawn Darby; dwilliams@azkrmc.com; 928-757-0649, option 4

Student Coordinator: Sheri Glass; SGlass@azkrmc.com; 928-263-0649

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.mwuresidencies.com/programs/kingman-regional-medical-center-emergency-

residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### California

Dignity, St. Joseph's Medical Center - Stockton, CA

Program Director: Brian Wood, MD

Program Coordinator: Daisy Andrade; Daisy.Andrade@dignityhealth.org

Residents Per Year: 9

https://www.dignityhealth.org/central-california/locations/stjosephs-stockton/for-

physicians/residency-programs/emergency-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Kaiser Permanente – Modesto, CA Program Director: Nur-Ain Nadir, MD

Program Coordinator: Sherry Sandoval; <a href="mailto:sherry.a.sandoval@kp.org">sherry.a.sandoval@kp.org</a>; <a href="mailto:209-735-6092">209-735-6092</a>

Residents Per Year: 8

https://residency-ncal.kaiserpermanente.org/residency/em-central-valley

Kaweah Delta – Visalia, CA

Program Director: Sean Oldroyd, DO Program Coordinator: Not available Contact: emresgme@kaweahhealth.org

Residents Per Year: 13

https://www.kaweahhealth.org/gme-residency-programs/emergency-medicine/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Kern Medical Center - Bakersfield, CA

Program Director: Lev Libet, MD

Program Coordinator: Vanessa Colin; Vanessa.Colin@kernmedical.com; 661-326-2168

Residents Per Year: ~7 (28 slots for PGY1-4)

https://www.kernmedical.com/academics/residency-fellowship-programs/emergency-

medicine-residency-program
Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Saint Agnes Medical Center – Fresno, CA

Program Director: Jesse Kellar, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact: <a href="mailto:gme@samc.com">gme@samc.com</a> Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.samc.com/graduate-medical-education/programs/emergency-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

University of California San Francisco Fresno – Fresno, CA

Program Director: Stacy Sawtelle-Vohra, MD; stacy.sawtelle@ucsf.edu; 559-499-6440

Program Coordinator: Ariana Zaghmouri; ariana.zaghmouri@ucsf.edu

Contact: fresno.gme@ucsf.edu

Residents Per Year: 12

https://fresno.ucsf.edu/emergency-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### Florida

HCA Florida Orange Park Hospital Program – Jacksonville, FL

Program Director: Jennifer Chapman, MD

Program Coordinator: Michele Stairs; Michele.Stairs@hcahealthcare.com

Residents Per Year: 12

https://hcafloridahealthcare.com/locations/orange-park-hospital/graduate-medical-

education/emergency-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## Maryland

Comanche County Memorial Hospital – Lawton, OK

Program Director: William Bickell, MD

Program Coordinator: Rachel Calhoun

Contact: Sharon Smith; sharon.smith@ccmhhealth.com; 580-585-5545

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.ccmhonline.com/residency/emergency-residency/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## **Michigan**

Corewell Health – Dearborn and Trenton, MI Program Director: Joseph Schramski, DO

Program Coordinator: Lori Lasky, lori.lasky@corewellhealth.org; 734-671-3297

Residents Per Year: 6 each; total = 12

https://corewellhealth.org/graduate-medical-education/southeast-michigan/residencies/dearborn-and-trenton/emergency-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Corewell Health – Farmington Hills, MI Program Director: Christopher Cooley, DO

Program Coordinator: O'Weda Woods; oweda.woods@corewellhealth.org947-521-8822

Residents Per Year: 7

https://corewellhealth.org/graduate-medical-education/southeast-

michigan/residencies/farmington-hills/emergency-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Corewell Health William Beaumont University Hospital – Royal Oak, MI

Program Director: Danielle Turner-Lawrence, MD; danielle.turner-lawrence@corewellhealth.org

Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact: CHEemresidency@corewellhealth.org; 248-898-2001

Residents Per Year: 14

https://corewellhealth.org/graduate-medical-education/southeast-michigan/residencies/royal-

oak/emergency-medicine Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Sparrow Hospital/Michigan State University - Lansing, MI

Program Director: Kristen Owen, DO

Program Coordinator: JC Sbraccia; johnchristopher.sbraccia@sparrow.org

Residents Per Year: ~10 (30 slots for PGY1-3)

http://www.emlansing.org/ Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## Mississippi

East Central Mississippi Health Network, Inc. Program

Program Director: John Johnston, MD

Program Coordinator: Deena Carpenter; coordinator.echealthnet@amail.com

Residents Per Year: 6 http://www.echealthnet.com

Merit Health Wesley – Hattiesburg, MS Program Director: Derek Hunt, DO Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 6

Contact: cam.russell@merithealthwesley.com; 601-296-3680

https://www.merithealthwesley.com/emergency-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Southwest Mississippi Regional Medical Center Program

Program Director: Julius Speed, DO

Program Coordinator: Leslie Smith; leslie.smith@smrmc.com

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.smrmc.com/family-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX: Yes

#### Missouri

Freeman Health System - Joplin, MO

Program Director: Alisha Wright, DO; <u>ARWright@freemanhealth.com</u>

Program Coordinator: Brenda Barger-Saunders; <u>BKBarger-Saunders@freemanhealth.com</u>

Contact: 417-247-5610 Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.freemanhealth.com/graduate-medical-education#964037043-3465322859

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### **Montana**

Western Montana – Missoula, MT Program Director: Rob Stenger, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact: fmrwm@umontana.edu; (406) 258-4424

Residents Per Year: 10

https://www.umt.edu/family-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### New Jersey

Inspira Health Network – Mullica Hill, NJ

Program Director: James Baird, DO; bairdj@ihn.org

Program Coordinator: Yvonne Soto; <u>sotoy@ihn.org</u>; 856-508-1000 x83163 https://www.inspirahealthnetwork.org/services-treatments/graduate-medical-education/medical-residency/mullica-hill-medical-residency/emergency-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Inspira Health Network – Vineland, NJ

Program Director: Carla Dugas, DO; <a href="mailto:dugasc@ihn.org">dugasc@ihn.org</a>

Program Coordinator: Brenda Mulford; <a href="mailto:mulfordb@ihn.org">mulfordb@ihn.org</a>; 856-641-6023 <a href="https://www.inspirahealthnetwork.org/services-treatments/graduate-medical-education/medical-residency/vineland-medical-residency/emergency-medicine">mulfordb@ihn.org</a>; 856-641-6023 <a href="https://www.inspirahealthnetwork.org/services-treatments/graduate-medical-residency/emergency-medicine">mulfordb@ihn.org</a>; 856-641-6023 <a href="https://www.inspirahealthnetwork.org/services-treatments/graduate-medical-residency/emergency-medicine">https://www.inspirahealthnetwork.org/services-treatments/graduate-medical-residency/emergency-medicine</a> <a href="https://www.inspirahealthnetwork.org/services-treatments/graduate-medical-residency/emergency-medicine">https://www.inspirahealthnetwork.org/services-treatments/graduate-medical-residency/emergency-medicine</a> <a href="https://www.inspirahealthnetwork.org/services-treatments/graduate-medical-residency/emergency-medicine</a> <a href="https://www.inspirahealthnetwork.org/services-treatments/graduate-medical-residency/emergency-medicine</a> <a href="https://www.inspirahealthnetwork.org/services-treatments/graduate-medicine</a> <a href="https://www.inspirahealthnetwork.org/services-treatments/g

Jefferson Health – New Jersey

Program Director: Alan Lucerna, DO; <u>lucernaa@gmail.com</u>

Program Coordinator: Francis McFadgen; <a href="mailto:francis.mcfadgen@jefferson.edu">francis.mcfadgen@jefferson.edu</a>; 856-633-6491

Residents Per Year: 11

https://www.jeffersonhealth.org/about-us/academic-programs/graduate-medical-

education/residency-programs/emergency-medicine-residency-program-ni

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### New York

Arnot Ogden Medical Center – Elmira, NY Program Director: Dylan Kellogg, MD

Program Coordinator: Sandy Majors; raesandra.majors@arnothealth.org

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.arnothealthame.org/emergency-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Our Lady of Lourdes - Binghamton, NY

In process at this time. Updates will be provided once this program is approved.

St. John's Riverside Hospital – Yonkers, NY

Program Director: Miriam Kulkarni, MD; mkulkarni@riversidehealth.org

Program Coordinator: Angelique Vazquez; avazquez@riversidehealth.org; 914-798-8884

https://sjrhmededem.org Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### North Carolina

Campbell University/Cape Fear Valley Health Emergency Medicine Program – Fayetteville,

NC

Program Director: Paul Kleinschmidt, MD

Program Coordinator: LaKeisha Gutierrez; <u>LGutierrez@capefearvalley.com</u>

Residents Per Year: 11

https://www.capefearvalley.com/residency/emergency-medicine-home.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Campbell University/UNC Health Southeastern – Lumberton, NC

Program Director: Brianna Crosby, MD

Program Coordinator: Jordan Maguire; <a href="maguir01@srmc.org">maguir01@srmc.org</a>; 910-735-8783

Contact: SRMCemres@gmail.com

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.unchealthsoutheastern.org/residency-program/emergency-medicine

### Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### Ohio

Akron General Medical Center/Cleveland Clinic - Akron, OH

Program Director: Rebecca A. Merrill, MD

Program Coordinator: Angie South; SouthA2@ccf.org; 330-344-6326

Residents Per Year: 11

https://my.clevelandclinic.org/locations/akron-general/medical-professionals/medical-

education/graduate/emergency-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Aultman Hospital – Canton, OH

Program Director: Alison Southern, MD

Program Coordinator: Sheri DeGasperis; Sheri.degasperis@aultman.com

Residents Per Year: 6

https://aultmanem.weebly.com Accepting COMLEX? Yes

OhioHealth/Doctors Hospital Program – Columbus, OH

Program Director: John Casey, DO

Program Coordinator: Lhylkema@usacs.com

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/residencies/emergency-medicine-doctors-

hospital

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

OhioHealth/Doctors Hospital Program – Columbus, OH

Program Director: Robert Lowe, DO

Program Coordinator: Laura Epnett; Laura.Epnett@ohiohealth.com

Fellows Per Year: 2

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/fellowships/ems-fellowship-doctors-hospital

University Hospitals Community Consortium – St. John Westlake – Cleveland, OH

Program Director: J. Tyler Johns, DO

Program Coordinator: Shannon Larisch; <u>Shannon.Larisch@UHhospitals.org</u>; 440-827-5261

https://www.uhhospitals.org/medical-education/uh-community-consortium/stjohn-

gme/graduate-medical-education/emergency-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## <u>Oklahoma</u>

Norman Regional Health System – Moore and Norman, OK

Program Director: Patrick Cody, DO

Program Coordinator: Hanna Crabtree; hcrabtree@nrh-ok.com; 405-307-1422

Residents Per Year: ~6 (24 slots for PGY1-4)

https://www.normanregional.com/graduate-medical-education

## Accepting COMLEX? Yes, not mandatory

Oklahoma State University – Tulsa, OK

Program Director: Aaron Lane, DO; <u>aaron.lane@okstate.edu</u>

Program Coordinator: Michele Dean; michelle.dean@okstate.edu; 918-599-4427

Residents Per Year: ~7 (28 slots for PGY1-4)

https://medicine.okstate.edu/academics/emergency-medicine/residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## <u>Pennsylvania</u>

Alleghany Health Network – Erie, PA Program Director: Jestin N. Carlson, MD

Program Coordinator: Diane Whitney; diane.whitney@ahn.org; 814-452-5109

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.ahn.org/health-care-professionals/education/graduate-medical-

education/residencies/emergency-medicine-erie

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Alleghany Health Network – Pittsburgh, PA

Program Director: Mara Aloi, MD

Program Coordinator: Mary Beth Reddington; marybeth.reddington@ahn.org; 412-359-4905

Residents Per Year: 12

https://www.ahn.org/health-care-professionals/education/graduate-medical-

education/residencies/emergency-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Conemaugh Memorial Medical Center – Johnstown, PA

Program Director: Michael Galuska, MD

Program Coordinator: Debbie Machak; <a href="mailto:dmachak@conemaugh.org">dmachak@conemaugh.org</a>; 814-534-3745 <a href="mailto:https://gme.conemaugh.org/resident-programs/emergency-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Jefferson Health – Philadelphia, PA Program Director: Scott Plasner, DO

Program Coordinator: Lourie DeLeo; Lourie.DeLeo@jefferson.edu

Residents Per Year: ~8 (32 slots for PGY1-4)

https://www.jeffersonhealth.org/about-us/academic-programs/graduate-medical-education/residency-programs/emergency-medicine-residency-program-northeast

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Robert Packer Hospital – Sayre PA

Program Director: Gregory Christiansen, DO

Program Coordinator: Mariah Hall; mariah.hall@guthrie.org; 570-887-5253

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.guthrie.org/healthcare-professionals/residency-programs/emergency-medicine-

residency

UPMC - Hamot - Erie, PA

Program Director: Justin Puller, MD

Program Coordinator: Karen Martin; <u>martinkm@upme.edu</u>; 814-877-2594 <u>https://www.upmc.com/locations/hospitals/hamot/careers/graduate-medical-</u>

education/emergency-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

UPMC – Pinnacle – Harrisburg, PA Program Director: Erik Kochert, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.upmc.com/campaigns/southcentral-pa/careers/gme/residencies/emergency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

WellSpan – York Hospital – York, PA

Program Director: Amber Billett, MD; abillet5@wellspan.org

Program Coordinator: Carrie Downey; cdowney3@wellspan.org; 717-851-5064

Residents Per Year: ~13 (39 slots for PGY1-3)

https://www.wellspanmedicaleducation.org/residency-programs/emergency-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## South Carolina

Campbell University/Conway Medical Center - Conway, SC

Program Director: Don Morando, DO

Program Coordinator: Melissa Blankenship; mblankenship@cmc-sc.com

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.conwaymedicalcenter.com/cmc-graduate-medical-education-and-residency-

program/family-medicine-residency-program/resident-eligibility/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

HCA Healthcare/Mercer University School of Medicine/Grand Strand Regional Medical

Center Program – Myrtle Beach, SC

Program Director: Casey Wilson, MD, RDMS

Program Coordinator: Gigi Dodd; <a href="mailto:giselle.dodd@hcahealthcare.com">giselle.dodd@hcahealthcare.com</a>

Residents Per Year: 12

https://hcagmegrandstrand.com/programs/emergency-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### **Texas**

HCA Medical City Healthcare – Arlington, TX

Program Director: David Saloum, MD

Program Coordinator: Peyton Sawyer, MEd; peyton.sawyer@hcahealthcare.com

Residents Per Year: ~8 (24 slots for PGY1-3)

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/medical-city-arlington/emergency-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

JPS Health Network – Fort Worth, TX Program Director: Charles Huggins, MD

Program Coordinators: Jane Gifford, 817-702-5601; Davina Belicek, 817-702-3623

Contact: JPSEM@jpshealth.org; 817-702-3623

Residents Per Year: 15

https://www.jpshealthnet.org/emergency-medicine

USMLE Required? Yes

## <u>Virginia</u>

Carilion Clinic - Virginia Tech Carilion School of Medicine Program - Roanoke, VA

Program Director: Not available

Program Coordinator: Leslie Amos; <a href="mailto:lsamos@carilionclinic.org">lsamos@carilionclinic.org</a>

Residents Per Year: 12

https://www.carilionclinic.org/node/1992967334#our-programs

USMLE Required? Yes

Lewis Gale Medical Center – Salem, VA Program Director: John Stadnyk, MD

Program Coordinator: <u>LGMC.GMEEM@HCAHealthcare.com</u>

Residents Per Year: 8

https://hcavirginia.com/locations/lewisgale-medical-center/graduate-medical-

education/emergency-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Riverside Regional Medical Center Program – Newport News, VA

Program Director: Amanda Polsinelli, MD

Program Coordinator: Spencer Boulter; spencer.boulter@rivhs.com

Residents Per Year: 13

https://www.riversideonline.com/careers/internships-and-residencies/physician-

residencies/emergency-medicine-residency-program/apply-now

## Family Medicine – 166 Programs

## <u>Alabama</u>

Health Education Services/Crestwood Medical Center Program – Huntsville, AL

Program Director: Shaista Qureshi, MD Program Coordinator: Anna Maria Ennis

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.crestwoodfmresidency.com/welcome/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Health Education Services/Gadsden Regional Medical Center Program – Gadsden, AL

Program Director: Shawn Morehead, MD Program Coordinator: Casandra Maudsley

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.gadsdenfmr.com/ Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Jackson Hospital – Montgomery, AL Program Director: Thomas Horton, MD Program Coordinator: Mary Bradley

https://www.jhcfmr.org/ Residents Per Year: 6 Accepting COMLEX? Yes

South Baldwin Regional Medical Center - Foley, AL

Program Director: Tim Mott, MD

Program Coordinator: Danielle Crowson

Residents Per Year: 10

https://www.southbaldwingme.com/family-medicine/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

St. Vincent's East – Birmingham, AL Program Director: English Gonzalez, MD Program Coordinator: Kathy Graves

Residents Per Year: 8

https://christhealthcenter.org/residency/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

University of South Alabama – Mobile, AL

Program Director: Ehab Molokhia, MD; <u>emolokhia@health.southalabama.edu</u> Program Coordinator: Stacey Hartman; <u>shartman@health.southalabama.edu</u>

Residents Per Year: 9

https://www.southalabama.edu/colleges/com/departments/familymedicine/residency.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

University of South Alabama, Obstetrics Fellowship – Mobile, AL

Program Director: Ehab Molokhia, MD; emolokhia@health.southalabama.edu

Program Coordinator: Jenna James; <u>imjames@health.southalabama.edu</u>

Fellows: 2

https://www.southalabama.edu/colleges/com/departments/familymedicine/obstetrics.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### Alaska

Providence Hospital/Alaska Family Medicine – Anchorage, AK

Program Director: Kimberly Thomas, MD

Program Coordinator: Defileen Abaya; defileen.abaya@providence.org

Contact: 907-561-4500 Residents Per Year: 12 https://akfmr.org

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### Arizona

Abrazo Health – Central Campus – Phoenix, AZ

Program Director: Carl Bryce, MD (interim)

Program Coordinator: J. Chris Cintron; Chris.Cintron@tenethealth.com; 602-246-5638

Residents Per Year: 7

https://www.abrazohealth.com/health-professionals/abrazo-health-residency-

programs/abrazo-health-network-family-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Canyon Vista Medical Center – Sierra Vista, AZ

Program Director: Marc Kaplan, DO

Program Coordinator: Lorie Luse; lorie.luse@canyonvistamedicalcenter.com; 520-263-3161

Residents Per Year: 5

https://www.mwuresidencies.com/programs/canyon-vista-medical-center-family-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

El Rio Health Program – Tucson, AZ Program Director: Edward Schwager, MD

Program Coordinator: Marian Perez; mariana.perezgrijalva@elrio.org

Residents Per Year: 4 Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Health Education Services/Gadsden Regional Medical Center Program – Gadsden, AL

Program Director: Shawn Morehead, MD Program Coordinator: Casandra Maudsley

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.gadsdenfmr.com/ Accepting COMLEX? Yes

HonorHealth Scottsdale Osborn Medical Center - Scottsdale, AZ

Program Director: Cynthia L. Kegowicz, MD

Program Coordinator: David Moreno; davmoreno@honorhealth.com; 480-583-0011

Residents Per Year: 9

https://www.honorhealth.com/academic-affairs/family-medicine-residency-program

Kingman Regional Medical Center – Kingman, AZ

Program Director: Donald Morgan, DO

Program Coordinator: Michelle Kenealy; GMEinof@azkrmc.com; 928-263-4828

Residents Per Year: 5

https://www.mwuresidencies.com/programs/kingman-regional-medical-center-family-

medicine-residency-program
Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Mountain Vista Medical Center - Mesa, AZ

Program Director: Allison Kaplan, MD

Program Coordinator: Sasha Garner-Burchfield; Sasha.Garner@Steward.org; 480-358-6187

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.mwuresidencies.com/programs/mountain-vista-medical-center-family-medicine-

residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Yuma Regional Medical Center – Yuma, AZ

Program Director: Kristina Diaz, MD

Program Coordinator: Raquel Bocio; <a href="mailto:lbociol@yumaregional.org">lbociol@yumaregional.org</a>

Contact: <a href="mailto:gmeoffice@yumaregional.org">gmeoffice@yumaregional.org</a>

Residents Per Year: 9

https://www.yumaregional.org/careers/residency-and-training/family-community-medicine-

residency/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### <u>Arkansas</u>

Conway Regional Health System Dardanelle – Dardanelle, AR

Program Director: Sarah E. Robertson, MD

Program Coordinator: Ethan Dolan; edolan816@gmail.com

Residents Per Year: 2

https://www.conwayregionalgme.org/

Accepting COMLEX: Yes

Conway Regional Medical Center/Conway Regional Health System – North Central AR

Program Director: Sarah E. Robertson, MD

Program Coordinator: Rebekah Eddington; rebekah.eddington@conwayregional.org

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.conwayregionalgme.org/

Accepting COMLEX: Yes

Mercy - Fort Smith, AR

Program Director: Christopher Fortson, MD

Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact: familymedresfs@mercy.net; (479) 573-3838

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.mercy.net/healthcare-education/graduate/fsm/family-medicine/program-

**specifics** 

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

UAMS Regional Centers Program – Crossett, AR

Program Director: Bradley J. Walsh, MD

Program Coordinator: Christi A. Price; cprice2@uams.edu

Residents Per Year: 3

https://medicine.uams.edu/familymedicine/residency-programs/crossett

Accepting COMLEX: Yes

Unity Health-White County Medical Center Program – AR

Program Director: Dewey R. McAfee, DO

Program Coordinator: Leslie Provence, MBA; gme@unity-health.org; 501.380.2280

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.unity-health.org/residency-programs/physician-residency-program/

Accepting COMLEX: Yes

University of Arkansas for Medical Sciences Regional Centers (North Central) Program – AR

Program Director: Michael J. Weaver, MD

Program Coordinator: Brandi Henley, BS; brhenley@uams.edu; 870-698-9992

Residents Per Year: 6

https://regionalcampuses.uams.edu/northcentral/residency/

Accepting COMLEX: Yes

#### California

Adventist Health – Hanford, CA Program Director: Joshua Strunk, DO Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.adventisthealth.org/residency-program/hanford-family-medicine-residency-

program

**USMLE Required? Yes** 

Adventist Health – Rural Training Track – Sonora, CA Interim Program Director: Matthew Personius, MD Program Coordinator: Alisa L. Vance; <a href="mailto:vaceal@ah.org">vaceal@ah.org</a>

https://www.adventisthealth.org/residency-program/sonora-family-medicine-residency

Residents Per Year: 4 USMLE Required? Yes

Adventist Health - Tulare, CA

Program Director: Muhammad Nausherwan Khan, MD

Program Coordinator: Sarah Sammons; SammonSJ@ah.org; 559-605-0148 x 50148

Residents Per Year: 10

https://www.adventisthealth.org/residency-program/tulare-family-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Clinica Sierra Vista – Bakersfield, CA Program Director: Carol Stewart, MD

Program Coordinator: Arianna Herrera; Arianna.Herrera@clinicasierravista.org; 661-328-4284

x7373

Contact: RBResidency@ClinicaSierraVista.org; 661-328-4284

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.riobravofmrp.org Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Dignity, Mercy Medical Center – Merced, CA Program Director: John B. Paik-Tesch, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact: 209-564-3500 Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.dignityhealth.org/central-california/locations/mercymedical-merced/about-

us/family-medicine-residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Dignity, St. Joseph's Medical Center – Stockton, CA

Program Director: Hanadi Abou Dargham, MD

Program Coordinator: Cheryl Mead; <a href="mailto:cheryl.mead@commonspirit.org">cheryl.mead@commonspirit.org</a>

Residents Per Year: 10

https://www.dignityhealth.org/central-california/locations/stjosephs-stockton/for-

physicians/residency-programs/family-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Eisenhower Health – Rancho Mirage, CA Program Director: Chad Brown, MD

Program Coordinator: Lyndie Pfannkuche; LPfannkuche@eisenhowerhealth.org; 760-773-4504

Residents Per Year: 12

https://gme.eisenhowerhealth.org/residency-programs/family-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Kaweah Delta – Visalia, CA

Program Director: Mario Martinez, MD Program Coordinator: Not available Contact: <a href="mailto:fmresgme@kaweahhealth.org">fmresgme@kaweahhealth.org</a>

Residents Per Year: 7

https://www.kaweahhealth.org/gme-residency-programs/family-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Natividad Medical Center – Salinas, CA Program Director: Melissa Nothnagle, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact: nmcfmres@natividad.com; 831-755-4201

Residents Per Year: 10

https://www.natividad.com/residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Saint Agnes Medical Center – Fresno, CA Program Director: Michael Moya, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact: <a href="mailto:gme@samc.com">gme@samc.com</a> Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.samc.com/graduate-medical-education/programs/family-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

San Joaquin General Hospital – French Camp, CA Program Director: Lauren Brown-Berchtold, MD

Program Coordinator: Anna Hernandez; ahernandez@sjah.org; 209-468-6428

Residents Per Year: 9

https://www.sanjoaquinfm.com Accepting COMLEX? Yes

University of California San Francisco – Fresno, CA

Program Director: Sireesha Reddy, MD; <a href="mailto:fresno-family@ucsf.edu">fresno-family@ucsf.edu</a>; 559-499-6450

Program Coordinator: Jennifer Sanchez; jennifer.sanchez2@ucsf.edu

Contact: fresno.gme@ucsf.edu; 559-499-6520

Residents Per Year: 12

https://fresno.ucsf.edu/family-community-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Valley Consortium for Medical Education – Modesto, CA

Program Director: Saira Dar, MD

Program Coordinator: Misty Hansen; Misty. Hansen@tenethealth.com; 209-573-6147

Residents Per Year: 12

https://www.valleymodestofm.com

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Valley Health Team – Fresno, CA

Program Director: Lydia Herrera-Mata, MD

Program Coordinator: Stacey Quintana; squintana@vht.org; 559-203-6640

Residents Per Year: 4 http://vhtfmrp.org

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### Florida

Advent Health — Sebring, FL

Program Director: Pamela Knickerbocker, DO

Program Coordinator: Yasmine Cruz; Seb.medicaleducation@adventhealth.com

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.adventhealth.com/adventhealth-graduate-medical-education/family-medicine-sebring-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Borinquen Medical Center – Miami, FL Program Director: Joseph Durandis, MD Program Coordinator: Tatianna Posso

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.boringuenhealth.org/index.php/programs/gme/about-gme/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

HCA Florida Orange Park Hospital Program - Jacksonville, FL

Program Director: Nicholas D'Angelo, MD

Program Coordinator: Brittany Tyler; <u>Brittany.Tyler@hcahealthcare.com</u>

Residents Per Year: 6

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/hca-florida-orange-park-hospital/family-medicine-

residency/welcome-letter.dot Accepting COMLEX? Yes

HCA Healthcare – St. Petersburg General Hospital – St. Petersburg, FL

Program Director: Admir Seferovic MD

Program Coordinator: Julie Babiuk Flaherty; <u>Julie.Babiukflaherty@hcahealthcare.com</u>

Residents Per Year: 10

https://stpetegeneral.com/physicians/graduate-medical-education/family-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Keralty Hospital Miami – Miami, FL Program Director: Aimee Gonzalez, MD

Program Coordinator: Lil Almonte; <a href="meducation@keraltyhospital.com">meducation@keraltyhospital.com</a>; 305-264-5252

Residents Per Year: 6

https://keraltyhospital.com/educational-programs/family-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Larkin Community Hospital – Palm Springs, FL

Program Director: Miguel A. Diaz, MD

Program Coordinator: Jana Leon; fmcoordpsc@larkinhospital.com

Residents Per Year: 10

https://www.graduatemedicaleducation.org/acgme-residency-programs

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Larkin Community Hospital – South Miami, FL

Program Director: Ivan Rodriguez, DO

Program Coordinator: Dunia Gonzalez; duniag@larkinhospital.com; 305-284-7761

Residents Per Year: 12

https://www.graduatemedicaleducation.org/acgme-residency-programs

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Manatee Memorial Hospital – Bradenton, FL Program Director: Catherine Copper, DO Program Coordinator: Rhonda Davis; <u>MANATEEGME-FamilyMedicine@uhsinc.com</u>; 941-745-7286

https://www.manateememorial.com/graduate-medical-education/family-medicine-residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### <u>Georgia</u>

The Medical Center (Columbus Program) - Columbus, GA

Program Director: John R. Bucholtz, DO Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 12

https://www.piedmont.org/locations/piedmont-columbus/residency/family-medicine-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### Idaho

Eastern Idaho Regional Medical Center – Idaho Falls, ID

Program Director: Joshua Stringam, DO

Program Coordinator: Brooke Klaess-Willman; brooke.klaess@hcahealthcare.com; 208-973-2144

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/eastern-idaho-regional-medical-center/family-

medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Full Circle Health - Boise, ID

Program Director: Abby Davids, MD

Program Coordinator: Jamie McDonald; Jamie McDonald@FullCircleIdaho.org; 208-954-8740

Residents Per Year: 12

https://www.fullcircleidaho.ora/residency/residencyprogram/boise-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Full Circle Health - Caldwell, ID

Program Director: Samantha Portenier, MD

Program Coordinator: Michelle Miller-Burgess; Michelle Miller-Burgess@FullCircleIdaho.org

Residents Per Year: 2

https://www.fullcircleidaho.org/residency/residencyprogram/caldwell-residency

Full Circle Health – Nampa, ID

Program Director: Kim Stutzman, MD

Program Coordinator: Esmeralda Espinoza; Esmeralda Espinoza @Full Circle Idaho.org; 208-954-

8685

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.fullcircleidaho.org/residency/residencyprogram/nampa-program

Idaho State University – Pocatello, ID

Program Director: Brandon C. Mickelsen, DO, BS

Program Coordinator: Sara K O'Connor, BA, C-TAGME; oconsara@isu.edu

Contact: fammed@isu.edu; 208-282-4508

Residents Per Year: 27 https://www.isu.edu/fmed Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Kootenai Clinic Family Medicine Residency – Coeur D'Alene, ID

Program Director: Richard McLandress, MD

Program Coordinator: Melisa Bell

Contact: Email: fmresidency@kh.org; 208-625-4255

Residents Per Year: 6-7

https://www.kootenairesidency.org

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Mountain States Institute for Graduate Medical Education and Research (MSI)/Saint

Alphonsus Medical Center – Nampa, ID Program Director: Heidi Shields, MD Contact: contact@msigmer.org

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.msigmer.org/fmprospectiveresidents

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Rexburg Rural Training Program – Pocatello, ID

Program Director: Brandon Mickelsen, DO; brandonmickelsen@isu.edu

Program Coordinator: Sara O'Connor; saraoconnor@isu.edu

Residents Per Year: ~9 (27 slots for PGY1-3)

https://www.isu.edu/fmed/ Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### Indiana

Reid Health - Richmond, IN

Program Director: Phillip Scott, DO Program Coordinator: Tiffany Ridge

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.reidhealth.org/reid-family-medicine-residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### Louisiana

Baton Rouge General - Baton Rouge, LA

Program Director: Vincent Shaw, Jr., MD, CAQSM, FAAFP

Program Coordinator: Rhonda Bradford; (225) 387-7899; FMRP@braeneral.org

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.brgeneral.org/medical-education/graduate-medical-education/family-medicine-

residency-program/faculty-staff/

LCMC Health – Metairie, LA Program Director: Rade Pejic, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.lcmchealth.org/east-jefferson-general-hospital/careers/education/family-

medicine-residency/meet-our-faculty-and-residents

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Louisiana State University (Shreveport)/Rapides Regional Medical Center Program -

Alexandria, LA

Program Director: Micah Pippin, MD; micah.pippin@lsuhs.edu

Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.rapidesregional.com/medical-professionals/family-medicine-residency-program

USMLE Required? Yes

## **Michigan**

Corewell Beaumont Health - Grosse Pointe, MI

Program Director: Rachel Young, DO

Program Coordinator: Janis Fleck; janis.fleck@corewellhealth.org; 586-498-4422

Residents Per Year: 8

https://corewellhealth.org/graduate-medical-education/southeast-

michigan/residencies/grosse-pointe/family-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Corewell Beaumont Health – Troy, MI Program Director: David D. Lick, MD

Program Coordinator: Melanie Johnson; melania.johnson@corewellhealth.org; 248-964-0958

Residents Per Year: 8

https://corewellhealth.org/graduate-medical-education/southeast-

michigan/residencies/troy/family-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Corewell Health – Wayne, MI Program Director: Jianming Lau, MD

Program Coordinator: Dawn Barker; dawn.barker@corewellhealth.org; 734-467-2483

Residents Per Year: 10

https://corewellhealth.org/graduate-medical-education/southeast-

michigan/residencies/wayne/family-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### <u>Mississippi</u>

Memorial Hospital - Gulfport, MS

Program Director: Jimmy Dimitriades, MD Program Coordinator: Lorie Cospelich Residents Per Year: 10

https://gme.wearememorial.com/family-medicine-program/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### Missouri

Freeman Health System – Joplin, MO

Program Director: Barbara H. Miller, MD; <a href="mailto:bhmiller@freemanhealth.com">bhmiller@freemanhealth.com</a>

Program Coordinator: Sarah Files

Contact: 417.347.6612

https://www.freemanhealth.com/graduate-medical-education

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Northeast Regional Medical Center - Kirksville, MO

Program Director: Jill Kerr, DO

Program Coordinators: Chandra Pierson, <a href="mailto:cpierson@atsu.edu.">cpierson@atsu.edu.</a> and Pamela Korff,

pamela\_korff@chs.net Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.nermc.com/family-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

St. Luke's Des Peres – Blue Springs, MO Program Director: Joseph Eickmeyer, DO

Program Coordinator: Ana McDonald; 314-966-9586

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.stlukes-stl.com/desperes/health-professionals/medical-residency.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### **Montana**

Riverstone Health – Billings, MT Program Director: Garth Brand, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 9

https://riverstonehealth.org/residencies/about-mfmr

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### Nevada

Valley Health System Program – Las Vegas, NV Program Director: Christine Quartuccio-Carran, DO

Program Coordinator: Jenny Carcamo-Alvarenga; VHSFamilyMedicine@uhsinc.com; 702-853-

3565

Residents Per Year: 10

https://www.valleyhealthsystemlv.com/graduate-medical-education-consortium/family-

medicine-residency

#### New Jersey

CarePoint Health Christ Hospital – Jersey City, NJ

Program Director: Antonios Tsompanidis, DO; <u>antonios.tsompanidis@carepointhealth.org</u> Program Coordinator: Marie Cutola; <u>marie.cutola@carepointhealth.org</u>; 201-795-8201

Residents Per Year: 8

https://carepointhealth.org/graduate-medical-education/residency-fellowship-

programs/family-medicine-residency-at-christ-hospital/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

CarePoint Health Hoboken University Medical Center – Hoboken, NJ Program Director: Abbie Jacobs, MD; abbie jacobs@carepointhealth.org

Program Coordinator: Martha Truglio; martha.truglio@carepointhealth.org; 201-418-3127

Residents Per Year: 8

https://carepointhealth.org/graduate-medical-education/residency-fellowship-programs/family-medicine-residency-at-hoboken-university-medical-center/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Inspira Health Network – Mullica Hill, NJ

Program Director: Meagan Vermeulen, MD; vermeulen@rowan.edu

Program Coordinator: Briana Chandler; <a href="mailto:chandlerb@ihn.org">chandlerb@ihn.org</a>

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.inspirahealthnetwork.org/services-treatments/graduate-medical-education/medical-residency/mullica-hill-medical-residency/family-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Inspira Health Network – Vineland, NJ Program Director: Nicole Zucconi, DO

Program Coordinator: Migdalia Centeno; centenom@ihn.org; 856-641-6022

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.inspirahealthnetwork.org/services-treatments/graduate-medical-

education/medical-residency/vineland-medical-residency/family-medicine/staff-residents

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Virtua Health - Stratford, NJ

Program Director: Alison Mancuso, DO; brennaam@rowan.edu

Program Coordinator: Kathleen Locklear; maguirek@rowan.edu; 856-566-6477

Residents Per Year: 8

https://som.rowan.edu/graduate/residency/family/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Virtua Health – Voorhees, NJ

Program Director: Mario Maffei, MD

Program Coordinator: Santina Palmiere; spalmiere@virtua.org; 856-325-3707 x53707

Contact: fmresidency@virtua.org; 856-325-3737

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.virtua.org/about/physicians-center/graduate-medical-education-residencies/family-medicine-residency

**USMLE Required? Yes** 

#### New Mexico

Hidalgo Medical Services – Silver City, NM Program Director: John J. Andazola, MD

Program Coordinator: Amanda Castillo, BA; acastillo@hmsnm.org

Residents Per Year: 2

https://hms-nm.org/residency/about-the-program

#### New York

Arnot Ogden Medical Center – Elmira, NY Program Director: Timothy Baxter, MD

Program Coordinator: Lindsey Wright; <a href="mailto:lwright@arnothealth.org">lwright@arnothealth.org</a>; 607-795+8035

https://www.arnothealthame.org/family-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Lourdes Hospital/Guthrie Program – Binghamton, NY

Program Director: John C. Welch, DO

Program Coordinator: Mary Beth Bobik-Kadylak; marybeth.bobikkadylak@guthrie.org

Residents Per Year: 10

https://www.guthrie.org/family-medicine-residency-program-lourdes-hospital

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Niagara Falls Memorial Medical Center – Niagara Falls, NY

Program Director: Jeffrey O. Burnett, DO

Program Coordinator: Megan E. Wentland; Megan.Wentlad@nfmmc.org

Contact: 716-278-4618 Residents Per Year: 4

https://nfmmc.org/medical-education/family-medicine-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Olean General Hospital – Olean, NY

Program Director: Christina Roosa, DO; croosa@ogh.org

Program Coordinator: Kerrie Parr; kparr@ogh.org

Residents Per Year: 2

https://medicine.buffalo.edu/departments/family-

medicine/education/rural/curriculum/rotations/inpatient-service.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Our Lady of Lourdes Memorial Hospital – Binghamton, NY

Program Director: John Welch, DO

Program Coordinator: Mary Beth Bobik-Kadylak; Mary.Beth.BobikKadylak@ascension.org; 607-

798-5897

Residents Per Year: 10

www.guthrie.org/family-medicine-residency-program-lourdes-hospital

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Rochester Regional – United Memorial Medical Center – Batavia, NY

Program Director: Elizabeth Loomis, MD

Program Coordinator: Annie Hardie; <a href="mailto:ahardie@ummc.org">ahardie@ummc.org</a>; 585-344-5412

Residents Per Year: 5

https://www.rochesterregional.org/UMMCFamilyMedicineResidency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Samaritan Medical Center – Watertown, NY

Program Director: Benjamin Rudd, MD

Program Coordinator: Jamie Wilcox; jwilcox2@shsny.com; 315-779-5244

Residents Per Year: ~4 (12 slots for PGY1-3)

https://samaritanhealth.com/careers/careers-education/graduate-medical-education/family-

medicine

St. Elizabeth Medical Center Program – Utica, NY

Program Director: T. Eric Schackow, DO Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact: fmres@mvhealthsystem.org; 800-848-8344

Residents Per Year: 10

https://mvhealthsystem.org/family-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

St. John's Episcopal Hospital – South Shore Program – Far Rockaway, NY

Program Director: Richard Steward, III, DO

Program Coordinator: Kevin Bedard; kbedard@ehs.org; 718-869-5056

Residents Per Year: ~11 (34 slots for PGY1-3)

https://ehs.org/medical-education/family-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

University at Buffalo/Sisters of Charity Hospital Program – Buffalo, NY

Program Director: Andrew Harbison, DO

Program Coordinator: Pam Rizzo; <a href="mailto:pweimer@chsbuffalo.org">pweimer@chsbuffalo.org</a>; 716-862-1840

Residents Per Year: 5

https://www.chsbuffalo.org/education/medical-students-residents/family-medicine-residency-

training-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### North Carolina

Campbell University/UNC Health Southeastern Family Medicine Program – Lumberton, NC

Program Director: Appala Peela, MD

Program Coordinator: Timmie Locklear; <u>Timmie Locklear@srmc.ora</u>

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.unchealthsoutheastern.org/residency-program/family-medicine

Campbell University/Harnett Health Family Medicine Program, NC

Program Director: Regina Bray-Brown, MD

Program Coordinator: Kate Lewis; mailto:Klewis4@capefearvalley.com

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.capefearvalley.com/harnett-health-family-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Campbell University/Sampson Regional Medical Center Family Medicine Program – Clinton,

NC

Program Director: John Mark Miller, DO

Program Coordinator: Cheryl Barefoot; <a href="mailto:clbarefoot@sampsonrmc.org">clbarefoot@sampsonrmc.org</a>

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.sampsonrmc.org/gme

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## **Ohio**

Akron General Medical Center/Cleveland Clinic – Akron, OH

Program Director: Douglas Harley, DO

Program Coordinator: Tiffany Pearl; PearlT@ccf.org; 330-344-3522

Residents Per Year: 7

https://my.clevelandclinic.org/locations/akron-general/medical-professionals/medical-

education/graduate/family-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Aultman Hospital – Canton, OH

Program Director: Brooke Babyak, M.D.

Program Coordinator: Theressa Earles; Theressa.Earles@aultman.com; 330-363-6250

Residents Per Year: 6

https://aultman.org/education/graduate-medical-education-2/aultman-family-medicine/#/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

East Liverpool City Hospital – East Liverpool, OH

Program Director: Steven M. Swain, MD

Program Coordinator: Shannon Langdon; slangdon@primehealthcare.com; 330-386-3506

Residents Per Year: 4

https://elch.org/our-services/family-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

OhioHealth/Doctors Hospital Program – Grove City, OH

Program Director: Michelle B Taylor, MD

Program Coordinator: Josh Brooks; <a href="mailto:DHFM\_Residency@OhioHealth.com">DHFM\_Residency@OhioHealth.com</a>; 614-544-2091

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/residencies/family-medicine-doctors-hospital

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

OhioHealth/Dublin Methodist Hospital Program – Dublin, OH

Program Director: Benjamin Bring, DO

Program Coordinator: Audrey Blaeser; Audrey Blaeser@OhioHealth.com

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/residencies/family-medicine-dublin-methodist

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

OhioHealth/Grant Medical Center Program - Columbus, OH

Program Director: Alysia Herzog, MD

Program Coordinator: Lindsey Ziemke; Lindsey.Ziemke@ohiohealth.com

Residents Per Year: 12

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/residencies/family-medicine-grant-medical-

<u>center</u>

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

OhioHealth/O'Bleness Hospital Program – Athens, OH

Program Director: Charles Fisher, DO

Program Coordinator: Mindy Oehlers; Mindy.Oehlers@ohiohealth.com

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/residencies/family-medicine-obleness

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

OhioHealth/Riverside Methodist Hospital Program – Columbus, OH

Program Director: Stephen Auciello, MD

Program Coordinator: Teja Pitts; teja.pitts@ohiohealth.com

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/residencies/family-medicine-riverside-

methodist

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

St. Elizabeth Youngstown Hospital/Mercy Health – Youngstown, OH

Program Director: Jessica Handel, DO

Program Coordinator: Lauren Pasquine, lauren\_pasquine@mercy.com; 330-480-3631

Residents Per Year: ~4 (12 slots for PGY1-3)

http://www.mercy.com/youngstown/locations/hospitals/mercy-health-st-elizabeth-

youngstown-hospital/medical-education-and-residency-programs

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

University Hospital – Richmond Heights, OH

Program Director: Louis Leone, DO; Louis leone@uhhospitals.org

Program Coordinator: Donna Ayers; Donna. Ayres@UHhospitals.org; 440-585-6553

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.uhhospitals.org/medical-education/uh-osteopathic-consortium/stjohn-

gme/graduate-medical-education

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

University Hospital – Westlake, OH Program Director: Peter Gotsis, DO

Program Coordinator: Leanne Conway; Leanne Conway@UHhospitals.org; 440-827-5784

Residents Per Year 4

https://www.uhhospitals.org/medical-education/uh-community-consortium/stjohn-gme/graduate-medical-education/family-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Western Reserve Hospital Program – Cuyahoga Falls, OH

Program Director: Andrew Emerson, DO Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 2

https://www.westernreservehospital.org/education/family-medicine

USMLE Required? Yes

Wright Center for Graduate Medical Education Program – Hillsboro, OH

Program Director: Michael Dietz, DO

Program Coordinator: Elisha Rand; Rande@thewrightcenter.org

Residents Per Year: 4 Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# Oklahoma

Alliance Health - Durant, OK

Program Director: Terry Gerard, DO

Program Coordinator: Chris Humble; 580-920-8082

https://www.alliancehealthdurant.com/alliancehealth-durant-residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Cherokee Nation, W.W. Hastings – Tahlequah, OK

Program Director: Dustin Beck, DO; 918-772-4039; dustin-beck@cherokee.org

Program Coordinator: Karen Danette Sargent; 918-453-5473; danette-walker@cherokee.org

Residents Per Year: 12

https://health.cherokee.org/family-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Chickasaw Nation Medical Center – Ada, OK

Program Director: Marilyn Hines, DO

Program Coordinator: Todd Wallace; FMResidency@chickasaw.net; 580-421-2969

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.chickasaw.net/CNFMR

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Choctaw Nation Health Services Authority – Talihina, OK

Program Director: Eric A Gillette, DO

Program Coordinator: Kimberly Brock; 359-316-6037; kdbrock@cnhsa.com

Residents Per Year: 5

https://www.choctawnation.com/services/residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Comanche County Memorial Hospital – Lawton, OK

Program Director: Mercedez Bernard, DO

Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact: Sharon Smith; sharon.smith@ccmhhealth.com; 580-585-5545

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.ccmhonline.com/residency/family-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

McAlester Regional Medical Center - McAlester, OK

Program Director: Lori A Peters, DO

Program Coordinator: Gayla Beaty; gaburow@mrhcok.com

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.mrhcok.com/internal-medicine-residency-program/residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Oklahoma State University – Tulsa, OK Program Director: Amanda Carey, DO

Program Coordinator: Shontay Patterson, MS., MHA; shontay patterson@okstate.edu; 918-561-

8395

Residents Per Year: 12

https://medicine.okstate.edu/academics/family-medicine/residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

SSM Health St. Anthony Hospital – Oklahoma City, OK

Program Director: Cheyn Onarecker, MD

Program Coordinator: Tiana Isley; <u>tiana.isley@ssmhealth.com</u>; 405-272-7494

Residents Per Year: 9

https://www.ssmhealth.com/resources-for-health-professionals/education/medical-

residencies/st-anthony-hospital-family-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# <u>Pennsylvania</u>

Alleghany Health Network – Erie, PA

Program Director: Timothy D. Pelkowskie, MD

Program Coordinator: Doris Schiller; <u>Doris.schiller@ahn.org</u>; 814-452-5105

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.ahn.org/health-care-professionals/education/graduate-medical-

education/residencies/family-practice-erie

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Alleghany Health Network – Pittsburgh PA Program Director: Stacey Nickoloff, DO

Program Coordinator: Gina Sacco; Gina.Sacco@ahn.org

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.ahn.org/health-care-professionals/education/graduate-medical-

education/residencies/family-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Clarion Hospital – Butler Family Medicine Residency – Clarion, PA

Program Director: Joe Dougherty, MD

Residents Per Year: 8 (awaiting accreditation)

https://www.butlerhealthsystem.org/careers/medical-education/butler-family-medicine-

residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Conemaugh Memorial Medical Center – Johnstown, PA

Program Director: Jeanne Spencer, MD

Program Coordinator: Kim Kalina; kdkalina@conemaugh.org

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.conemaugh.org/family-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Geisinger Lewistown Family Medicine Residency – Lewistown, PA

Program Director: Mandy Maneval, MD, PhD, FAAFP

Program Coordinator: Sarah Cram, C-TAGME; Irfmresidency@geisinger.edu

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.geisinger.edu/gchs/education/residencies-fellowships/residencies/family-

medicine-residency-lewistown Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Heritage Valley – Beaver Falls, PA

Program Director: Stephen Hagberg, MD

Program Coordinator: Alisa Powell; fmr@hvhs.org; 724-773-8995

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.heritagevallev.org/residencies-schools/fmr

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Indiana Regional Medical Center Family Medicine Residency Program – Indiana, PA

Program Director: Amanda Vaglia, DO

Program Coordinator: Ashley McDonald; 724-464-2765

Contact: <u>FamilyMedicine@indianarmc.org</u> Residents Per Year: ~6 (18 slots for PGY1-3)

https://www.irmc.org/medical-education/rural-family-medicine-residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Jefferson Health – Langhorne, PA

Program Director: Robert Danoff, DO; robert.danoff@jefferson.edu

Program Coordinator: Mary Allegrini; mary.allegrini@jefferson.edu; 215-612-5161

Residents Per Year: ~11 (33 slots for PGY1-3)

https://www.jeffersonhealth.org/about-us/academic-programs/graduate-medical-education/residency-programs/jefferson-northeast-family-medicine-residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Latrobe Area Hospital Program – Latrobe, PA

Program Director: Michael Semelka, DO

Program Coordinator: Melissa Neiderhiser; mneiderhiser@excelahealth.org; 724-537-1485

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.excelahealth.org/careers/family-medicine-residency

Meadville Medical Center Program – Meadville, PA

Program Director: Kristy Netkowicz, DO

Program Coordinator: Kris Cosker; kcosker@mmchs.org; 814-333-5461

Residents Per Year: ~4 (12 slots for PGY1-3)

https://www.mmchs.org/health-care-professionals/residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Millcreek Community Hospital – Erie, PA

Program Director: John J. Kalata, DO; <u>jkalata@lecom.edu</u>; 814-868-8217 Program Coordinator: Linda Palmer; <u>lpalmer@mchl.org</u>; 814-868-8294

Residents Per Year: ~4 (12 slots for PGY1-3)

https://lecomhealth.com/community-hospital/medical-education/residency-training-

programs/family-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Penn Highlands Dubois Program – DuBois, PA

Program Director: Kevin Wilson, DO; <a href="mailto:KWilsonl@phhealthcare.org">KWilsonl@phhealthcare.org</a>; 814-299-7421

Program Coordinator: Karen DeVallance

Residents Per Year: 6 Contact: 814-299-7420

https://www.phhealthcare.org/service/family-medicine-residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Robert Packer Hospital/Guthrie Program – Sayre, PA

Program Director: Michael Gillan, DO

Program Coordinator: Sue Sinsabaugh; Suzanne.Sinsabaugh@guthrie.org; 570-887-3381

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.guthrie.org/family-medicine-residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Suburban Community Hospital (Lower Bucks Hospital) – Bristol, PA

Program Director: Christopher Belletieri, DO

Program Coordinator: Grishma Patel; <u>gpatel6@primehealthcare.com</u>; 215-785-9623

Residents Per Year: ~6 (18 slots for PGY1-3)

https://lowerbuckshosp.com/our-services/medical-education/family-medicine-residency-

program

Suburban Community Hospital – Norristown, PA

Program Director: Jessica Mayer, DO; <u>JMayer@primehealthcare.com</u>

Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact: 610-278-2003

Residents Per Year: ~5 (15 slots for PGY1-3)

https://suburbanhosp.org/our-services/residency-program/director-of-medical-education/suburban-community-hospital-residency-programs/family-medicine/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

UPMC Horizon – Pittsburgh, PA

Program Director: Martin G. Johns, MD

Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.upmc.com/locations/hospitals/horizon/careers/gme/residency/family-practice

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

UPMC McKeesport Hospital – McKeesport, PA

Program Director: Jeffery Jackson, MD

Program Coordinator: Susan B. Kramer; 412-673-5009

http://mckeesport.familymedicine.pitt.edu

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

UPMC Pinnacle Hospital Program – Lititz, PA Program Director: Christoper R. Scheid, DO

Program Coordinator: Adrienne Kametz; kametza@upmc.edu; 717-625-5646

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.upmc.com/locations/hospitals/lititz/careers-training/gme/family-practice

UPMC - Shadyside - Pittsburgh, PA

Program Director: Jacqueline S. Weaver-Agostoni, DO

Program Coordinator: Tara Redwing

Residents Per Year: 10

https://shadyside.familymedicine.pitt.edu

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Washington Health System – Washington, PA

Program Director: Lauren C O'Brien, MD

Program Coordinator: Susan Raineri; <a href="mailto:sraineri@whs.org">sraineri@whs.org</a>; 724-223-3548

Residents Per Year: 7

http://www.whsresidency.org Accepting COMLEX? Yes

WellSpan Health/York Hospital Program - York, PA

Program Director: Stacey Robert, MD

Program Coordinator: Alexandra Gladfelter; agladfelter<u>7@wellspan.org</u>; 717-851-2026

Residents Per Year: ~9 (27 slots for PGY1-3) http://www.wellspanmedicaleducation.org

# South Carolina

Aiken Regional Medical Center – Aiken, SC Program Director: Tiffani Thomas, MD, FAAFP

Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact: aikenfm@uhsinc.com

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.aikenregional.com/graduate-medical-education/family-medicine-

residency/application-process
Accepting COMLEX? Yes

HCA Healthcare/Mercer University School of Medicine/Grand Strand Regional Medical

Center Program – Myrtle Beach, SC Program Director: J. Burton Banks, MD

Program Coordinator: Sherry Allison; <a href="mailto:Sherry.Allison@hcahealthcare.com">Sherry.Allison@hcahealthcare.com</a>

Residents Per Year: 6

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/grand-strand-health/family-medicine-residency/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

McLeod Regional Medical Center – Florence, SC Program Director: Gerard C. Jebaily, MD, MHSA, CMD

Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.mcleodhealth.org/family-medicine-residency/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Self Regional Healthcare – Greenwood, SC Program Director: Robert J. "Rob" Tiller, MD

Program Coordinator: Carleigh Wyatt; <a href="mailto:cwyatt@selfregional.org">cwyatt@selfregional.org</a>

Residents Per Year: 10

https://www.selfregional.org/family-medicine-residency/

Spartanburg Regional Medical Center – Spartanburg, SC

Program Director: Patricia J. Bouknight, MD; <u>pbouknight@srhs.com</u> Program Coordinator: Melissa Owens; <u>melowens@srhs.com</u>

Residents Per Year: 12

https://www.spartanburgregional.com/medical-education/family-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Tennessee

Ballad Health - Bristol, TN

Program Director: Jason Moore, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.etsu.edu/com/familymed/residencyprograms/application-information.php

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Baptist Memorial Hospital – Memphis, TN Program Director: Collins Rainey, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact: gme@bmhcc.org
Residents Per Year: 6

https://bmme-fmresidency-memphis.org

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# Tex<u>as</u>

Conroe Med Education Foundation – Conroe, TX

Program Director: Lata Joshi, MD

Program Coordinator: Elizabeth Rodriguez-Diaz; erodriguezdiaz@lonestarfamily.org

Residents Per Year: ~12 (36 slots for PGY1-3) https://www.lonestarfamily.org/residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

JPS Health Network – Fort Worth, TX Program Director: Daniel Casey, MD

Program Manager: Leslie Bolton; Ibolton@jpshealth.org; 817-702-1698

Residents Per Year: 24

https://www.jpshealthnet.org/family-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Medical City Fort Worth – Fort Worth, TX Program Director: Tasaduq Mir, MD

Program Coordinator: Linda Matthews; <u>linda.matthews@medicalcityhealth.com</u>

Residents Per Year: 6

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/medical-city-fort-worth/family-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Methodist Health System Dallas – Dallas, TX

Program Director: Brett A. Johnson, MD; <u>brettjohnson@mhd.com</u> Program Coordinator: Patrice Riley; <u>patriceriley@mhd.com</u>

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.methodisthealthsystem.org/medical-education/graduate-medical-

education/residencies/family-medicine-residency/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Sam Houston State University College of Osteopathic Medicine/Huntsville Memorial Hospital

- Huntsville, TX

Program Director: Townes R. "Tucker" Leigh, Jr, DO

Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact: Alyssa Babbs; alyssa.babbs@hmh.cc; (936) 291-4542

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.shsu.edu/academics/osteopathic-medicine/divisions/clinical-affairs/graduate-

medical-education-dio.html
Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Texoma Medical Center (TMC) – Denison, TX

Program Director: Ahmed Sheikh, DO; <a href="mailto:ahmed.sheikh@thcs.org">ahmed.sheikh@thcs.org</a> Program Coordinator: Katelyn Schultze; katelyn.schultze@thcs.org

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.texomamedicalcenter.net/graduate-medical-education/family-medicine-

residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

TIGMER/CommuniCare Family Medicine – San Antonio, TX

Program Director: Bridget Thackeray, DO

Program Coordinator: Taylor R. Aoughsten; aoughste@uiwtx.edu

Residents Per Year: 8

https://communicaresa.org/residency

https://cbfm-tigmer.org/ Accepting COMLEX? Yes

TIGMER Laredo Medical Center Family Medicine – Laredo, TX

Program Director: Maria A. Garcia, MD

Program Coordinator: Valeria Lopez Gomez; valopez5@uiwtx.edu; 956-796-4934 (o); 956-693-

1575 (c)

Residents Per Year: 8

https://tigmer.com/lmc-fm-apply

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# <u>Virginia</u>

Carilion Clinic-Virginia Tech Carilion School of Medicine Program – Roanoke, VA

Program Director: Mary Beth Sweet, MD

Program Coordinator: Morgan Morris, C-TAGME; 540-562-5703 Contact: Family Medicine Residency Program@carilionclinic.org

Residents Per Year: 10

https://www.carilionclinic.org/gme/family-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

HCA Healthcare LewisGale Hospital - Montgomery/VCOM Program - Blacksburg, VA

Program Director: David Blair Mahoney, MD, MBE

Program Coordinator: Donna Underwood; donna.underwood@hcahealthcare.com

Residents Per Year: 6

https://lewisgale.com/locations/lewisgale-hospital-montgomery/graduate-medical-

education/family-medicine/ Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Johnston Memorial Hospital – Abingdon, VA Program Director: Rasmiyah Jastan, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.balladhealth.org/careers/residency/family-medicine-abingdon

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

LewisGale Medical Center – Salem, VA

Program Director: Dr. John Kenney

Program Coordinator: Hannah Palmer; Hannah.Palmer@hcahealthcare.com

Residents Per Year: 8

https://hcavirginia.com/locations/lewisgale-medical-center/graduate-medical-

education/family-medicine Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Mary Washington Hospital Program – Fredericksburg, VA

Program Director: Not Available

Program Coordinator: Adele Levey; adele.levey@mwhc.com

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.marywashingtonhealthcare.com/careers/graduate-medical-education/family-

medicine/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Sovah-Danville Program – Danville, V A Program Director: Amber Stephens, DO Program Coordinator: Not Available Contact: <a href="mailto:drhs.residency@LPNT.net">drhs.residency@LPNT.net</a>

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.sovahhealth.com/residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# **Washington**

Central Washington Family Medicine Residency Program – Yakima, WA

Program Director: Caitlin Hill, MD

Program Coordinator: Trinity Turner; Trinity.Turner@chcw.org; 509-962-1413

Residents Per Year: 12 https://cwfmr.org

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Community Healthcare – Tacoma, WA Program Director: Carri Jo Timmer, DO Program Coordinator: Misty House

Contact: fmresidency@commhealth.org; 253-442-8800

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.commhealth.org/residency/family-medicine-residency/program-information

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

HealthPoint Program – Auburn, WA Program Director: Neville Antia, MD

Program Coordinator: Gladys Fongong; gfongong@healthpointchc.org

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.healthpointchc.org/join-our-team/education-programs/family-medicine-

residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Kadlec Family Medicine Residency Clinic - Richland, WA

Program Director: Katie Karlson, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact: Wanda.Roberts@Kadlec.org; Danielle.Larson@kadlec.org

Residents Per Year: 8

https://gme.providence.org/washington/family-medicine-residency-programs-wa/welcome-

to-kadlec-family-medicine-residency

Kaiser Permanente Washington Family Medicine Residency – Seattle, WA

Program Director: Carla Ainsworth, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact: <a href="mailto:kpwafpr@kp.org">kpwafpr@kp.org</a>; 206-326-3585 x2

Residents Per Year: 6

https://wa.kaiserpermanente.org/html/public/fpr

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Madigan Army Medical Center – Tacoma, WA Program Director: Jeffrey Burket, MD, MBA

Program Coordinator: Charlene L Smith; charlene.l.smith24.civ@health.mil; 253-968-1340

Contact: <u>jeffrey.h.burket.mil@health.mil</u> Residents Per Year: ~7 (21 slots for PGY1-3)

https://madigan.tricare.mil/About-Us/Graduate-Medical-Education/Family-Medicine-Residency

MultiCare East Pierce Family Medicine – Puyallup, WA

Program Director: Lise Retailliau, DO

Program Coordinator: Melissa Yeager; epfmresidency@multicare.org; 253-697-5757

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.multicare.org/for-employees/graduate-medical-education-gme/epfm

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Peace Health – Vancouver, WA Program Director: David Ruiz, MD

Program Coordinator: Krista Angel; <a href="mailto:fmsw@peacehealth.org">fmsw@peacehealth.org</a>

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.peacehealth.org/pages/providers-and-medical-professionals/education-

training/family-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Spokane Teaching Health Center – Spokane, WA

Program Director: Sarah Wilhelm, MD

Program Coordinator: Diane Borgwardt; diane.borgwardt@providence.org; 509-626-9900

Residents Per Year: 11

https://spokaneteachinghealth.org/family-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Swedish Family Medicine – Ballard, WA

Program Director: Mark Johnson; mark.johnson@swedish.org

Program Coordinator: Jon Dela Cruz; Jonathan. Dela Cruz@Swedish.org

Contact: <u>SFMR\_INFO\_FH@swedish.org</u>

Residents Per Year: 2

https://swedish-fh.squarespace.com/ballard

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Swedish Family Medicine at Cherry Hill – Seattle, WA

Program Director: Julie Taraday, MD; julie.taraday@swedish.org

Program Coordinator: Katherine Venables; katherine.venables@swedish.org

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.swedishcherryhillfmr.org/programs/fmr-cherryhill/index

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Swedish Family Medicine Residency First Hill – Seattle, WA

Program Director: Ben Davis

Program Coordinator: Jon Dela Cruz; <u>Jonathan.DelaCruz@Swedish.org</u>

Contact: SFMR\_INFO\_FH@swedish.org

Residents Per Year: 6

https://swedish-fh.squarespace.com

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

TRIOS Health - Kennewick, WA

Program Coordinator: Nicole Austin; nicole.austin@trioshealth.org

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.trioshealth.org/family-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

University of Washington Family Medicine Residency – Chelan Rural Training – Chelan, WA

Program Director: Tobe Harberd, MD

Contact: <a href="mailto:rtt@cvch.org">rtt@cvch.org</a>
Residents Per Year: 2
<a href="mailto:https://cvch.org/rtt">https://cvch.org/rtt</a>

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

University of Washington Medicine – Seattle, WA

Program Director: Joshua Fischer, MD, PhD

Program Coordinator: Karyn Crow; karynec@uw.edu; 206-685-2324

Residents Per Year: ~8 (24 slots for PGY1-3) https://familymedicine.uw.edu/residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# Wyoming

University of Wyoming – Casper, WY Program Director: Brian Veauthier, MD

Program Coordinator: Traci Farley; <a href="mailto:tfarley@uwyo.edu">tfarley@uwyo.edu</a>; 307-232-6021

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.uwfmrpcasper.com

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

University of Wyoming – Cheyenne, WY Program Director: Evan Norby, DO

Program Coordinator: Pamela MacMillan; uwcheyfm@uwyo.edu; 307-777-7911 x104

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.uwyo.edu/chyfammed

# Gastroenterology – 7 Programs

### Arizona

Mountain Vista Medical Center – Mesa, AZ

Program Director: Abdul Nadir, MD

Program Coordinator: Sandra Elcock; Sandra Elcock@steward.org; 480-358-6158

Fellows Per Year: 2

https://www.mwuresidencies.com/programs/mountain-vista-medical-center-gastroenterology-

residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### New Jersey

CarePoint Health Bayonne Medical Center – Bayonne, NJ

Program Director: Kovil Ramasamy, MD; kovil.ramasamy@carepointhealth.org

Program Coordinator: Casey Glover; <a href="mailto:casey.glover@carepointhealth.org">casey.glover@carepointhealth.org</a>; 201-858-6594

Residents Per Year: 6

https://carepointhealth.org/graduate-medical-education/residency-fellowship-programs/gastroenterology-fellowship-program-at-bayonne-medical-center/

Jefferson Health - NJ

Program Director: Brian Blair, DO; brian.blair@jeferson.edu

Program Coordinator: Michele Acevedo; <u>michele.acevedo@jefferson.ed</u>u; 609-304-0991 <a href="https://www.jeffersonhealth.org/about-us/academic-programs/graduate-medical-">https://www.jeffersonhealth.org/about-us/academic-programs/graduate-medical-</a>

education/fellowship-programs/gi-fellowship-program/apply

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# <u>Oklahoma</u>

Oklahoma State University, Gastroenterology Fellowship – Tulsa, OK Program Director: Andrew S. Crawford, DO <u>crawforddo@me.com</u>

Program Coordinator: Kindell Dick; kindell.dick@okstate.edu

Residents Per Year: 3

https://medicine.okstate.edu/academics/internal-medicine/gastroenterology

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# <u>Pennsylvania</u>

Robert Packer Hospital/Guthrie Program – Sayre, PA Program Director: <u>Michael J. Georgetson, MD FACG</u>

Program Coordinator: Tracie Ammerman; tracie.ammerman@guthrie.org; 570-887-5360

Fellows Per Year 2

https://www.guthrie.org/healthcare-professionals/residency-programs/gastroenterology-

fellowship

The Wright Center – Scranton, PA Program Director: Vikas Khurana, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 2

https://thewrightcenter.org/graduate-medical-education/programs/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# Texas

HCA Medical City Healthcare UNT-TCU – Fort Worth, TX

Program Director: Long T. Hoang, DO

Program Coordinator: Kenyata Johnson; kenyata.johnson@medicalcityhealth.com

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/medical-city-fort-worth/gastroenterology-fellowship/

# General Surgery – 40 Programs

### Alabama

University of South Alabama – Mobile, AL Program Director: Lee Grimm Jr., MD

Program Coordinators: Cynthia Dennis, cdennis@health.southalabama.edu, 251-445-8230;

Tyronda Rogers, tmrogers@health.southalabama.edu, 251-471-7992

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.southalabama.edu/colleges/com/departments/surgery

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Arizona

Abrazo Health - Glendale, AZ

Program Director: William A. Arnold, MD

Program Coordinator: Elena Urbieta; Elena. Urbieta @tenethealth.com; 623-561-7983

Residents Per Year: ~4 (20 slots for PGY1-5)

https://www.abrazohealth.com/health-professionals/abrazo-health-residency-

programs/abrazo-general-surgery-residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

HonorHealth Scottsdale Shea Medical Center - Scottsdale, AZ

Program Director: Alicia Mangram, MD

Program Coordinator: Vicki Francies; gsresidency@honorhealth.com; 602-786-1024

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.honorhealth.com/academic-affairs/general-surgery-residency-program

Mountain Vista Medical Center - Mesa, AZ Program Director: Suemoy S. Wallace, MD

Program Coordinator: Ruben Ortiz; ruben.ortiz@steward.org; 480-373-2370

Residents Per Year: 3

https://www.mwuresidencies.com/programs/mountain-vista-medical-center-general-surgery-

residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### California

Kaweah Delta – Visalia, CA

Program Director: Sebastiano Cassaro, MD

Program Coordinator: Jennifer Carrillo; jbonilla@kdhcd.org; 559-624-5220

Residents Per Year: ~5 (17 slots for PGY1-5)

https://www.kaweahhealth.org/gme-residency-programs/surgery

### Colorado

Sky Ridge Medical Center - Lone Tree, CO

Program Director: John Weaver, MD

Program Coordinator: Kimberly Miller; Kimberly.Miller@HealthONEcares.com

Residents Per Year: 3

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/sky-ridge/surgery-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

St. Anthony Hospital – Centennial, CO

Program Director: Richard Lovato, MD; RichardLovato@centura.org

Program Coordinator: Norma Jean MaYes; normajeanmaYes@centura.org; 720-321-1708

Residents Per Year: 2

https://www.centura.org/gme/st-anthony-general-surgery-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# Florida

HCA Florida Orange Park Hospital Program – Jacksonville, FL

Program Director: Noaman Ali, MD

Program Coordinator: Christopher Burrows; Christopher.Burrows@hcahealthcare.com

Residents Per Year: 3

https://hcafloridahealthcare.com/locations/orange-park-hospital/graduate-medical-

education/general-surgery
Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Larkin Community Hospital – South Miami, FL Program Director: Mohammad M. Masri, MD

Program Coordinator: Liannys Rojas; surgcoordlch@larkinhospital.com

Residents Per Year: 10

https://www.graduatemedicaleducation.org/acgme-residency-programs

# Louisiana

Willis-Knighton Health System Program – Shreveport, LA

Program Director: Gazi B. Zibari, MD Program Coordinator: Not Available

Residents Per Year: 3

https://gme.wkhs.com/our-programs/general-surgery

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### **Michigan**

Corewell Health - Dearborn and Trenton, MI

Program Director: Thomas Siegel, MD

Program Coordinator: Jill Balazsi; Jill.Balazsi@corewellhealth.org; 313-593-8660

Residents Per Year: 4

https://corewellhealth.org/graduate-medical-education/southeast-michigan/residencies/dearborn-and-trenton/surgery

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Corewell Health – Farmington, MI Program Director: Amelia Pasley, DO

Program Coordinator: Jeff Anderson, jeffrey.anderson@corewellhealth.org, 947-521-2672

Residents Per Year: 3

https://corewellhealth.org/graduate-medical-education/southeast-

michigan/residencies/farmington-hills/surgery

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Corewell Health William Beaumont University Hospital – Royal Oak, MI

Program Director: Felicia Ivascu, MD

Program Coordinator: Ann Karmo, ann.karmo@corewellhealth.org, 248-898-2673; Krista Hughes,

Krista.Hughes@corewellhealth.org; 248-898-2674

Residents Per Year: 6

https://corewellhealth.org/graduate-medical-education/southeast-michigan/residencies/royal-

oak/surgery

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Missouri

St. Mary's Medical Center – Blue Springs, MO

Program Director: Adam Kramer, DO

Program Coordinator: Myranda Gilmore, mgilmore2@primehealthcare.com, 816-655-5534

Residents Per Year: 1

https://stmaryskc.com/general-surgery-program/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# New Jersey

CarePoint Health Bayonne Medical Center – Bayonne, NJ

Program Director: Zbigniew Moszczynski, MD; zbigniew.moszczynski@carepointhealth.org

Program Coordinator: Sabah Nazir; sabah.nazir@carepointhealth.org; 201-858-5249

Fellows per year: 4

https://carepointhealth.org/graduate-medical-education/residency-fellowship-

programs/aeneral-surgery-residency-at-bayonne-medical-center/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# New Jersey

Inspira Health Network - Vineland, NJ

Program Director: Elaine Cheng, MD; chenge@ihn.org

Program Coordinator: Jennifer McIntyre; mcintyrej@ihn.org; 856-641-6064

https://www.inspirahealthnetwork.org/services-treatments/graduate-medical-education/medical-residency/vineland-medical-residency/general-surgery

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Virtua Health - Stratford, NJ

Program Director: Brendan McCracken, MD; <a href="mailto:bmccrack@virtua.org">bmccrack@virtua.org</a>
Program Coordinator: Damien DiStefano; <a href="mailto:ddistefa@virtua.org">ddistefa@virtua.org</a>

Residents Per Year: 3

https://www.virtua.org/Professional-Education/Medical-Education/General-Surgery-Residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# New York

St. John's Episcopal Hospital – South Shore Program – Far Rockaway, NY

Program Director: George Mannis, MD

Program Coordinator: Michael Pearsal; mpearsal@ehs.org; 718-869-7000

Residents Per Year: 4

https://ehs.org/medical-education/general-surgery

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# North Carolina

Campbell University/Cape Fear Valley General Surgery Program – Fayetteville, NC

Program Director: Kelly Van Fossen, MD

Program Coordinator: Wanda Pettijohn; <u>wpettijohn@capefearvalley.com</u>

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.capefearvalley.com/residency/general-surgery-home.html

# Ohio

Akron General Medical Center/Cleveland Clinic – Akron, OH

Program Director: Mike C. Horattas, MD

Program Coordinator: Kim Martter; selfmak@ccf.org

Residents Per Year: 4

https://my.clevelandclinic.org/locations/akron-general/medical-professionals/medical-

education/graduate/general-surgery

OhioHealth/Doctors Hospital Program – Columbus, OH

Program Director: Donald Hura, MD

Program Coordinator: Robin Airy; Robin.Airy@ohiohealth.com

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/residencies/general-surgery-doctors-hospital

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

OhioHealth/Riverside Methodist Hospital Program – Columbus, OH

Program Director: Edward Dominguez, MD

Program Coordinator: Res\_surgery@ohiohealth.com Residents Per Year: 9 (5 categorical + 4 preliminaries)

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/residencies/general-surgery-riverside-

methodist

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

St. Elizabeth Youngstown Hospital – Youngstown, OH

Program Director: Heath A. Dorian, MD

Program Coordinator: Larissa McElrath; <a href="mailto:lmcelrathl@mercy.com">lmcelrathl@mercy.com</a>; 330-480-3124

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.mercy.com/about-us/careers/graduate-medical-

education/locations/youngstown/general-surgery-residency-at-st-elizabeth-youngstown-

hospital

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Western Reserve Hospital Program – Cuyahoga Falls, OH

Program Director: Rick Gemma, DO

Program Coordinator: Rachel Yaceczko; ryaceczko@westernreservehospital.org; 330-971-7782

Residents Per Year: 2

https://www.westernreservehospital.org/education/general-surgery

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Oklahoma

Oklahoma State University – Tulsa, OK

Program Director: Hal Robbins, DO; hal.robbins@okstate.edu

Program Coordinator: Kimbra Freeman, LPN CPC; kimbra.freeman@okstate.edu

https://medicine.okstate.edu/academics/surgery/residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# <u>Pennsylvania</u>

Alleghany Health Network - Pittsburgh, PA

Program Director: Alan Murdock, MD

Program Coordinators: Michael Campbell, michael.campbell@ahn.org, 412-359-3269; Lauren

Weber, <u>lauren.rankin@ahn.org</u>, 412-359-6907 Residents Per Year: ~8 (40 slots for PGY1-5)

https://www.ahn.org/health-care-professionals/education/graduate-medical-

education/residencies/general-surgery.html

**USMLE Required? Yes** 

Conemaugh Memorial Medical Center – Johnstown, PA

Program Director: Shawna Morrissey, DO

Program Coordinator: Nori Lamberson; <u>llambers@conemauah.ora</u>; 814-534-1660

Residents Per Year: 3

https://gme.conemaugh.org/resident-programs/general-surgery-residency

Philadelphia College of Osteopathic Medicine General Surgery – Philadelphia, PA

Program Director: Lindsey Perea, DO

Program Coordinator: Taymiyyah Muhammad

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.pcom.edu/academics/graduate-medical-education/residency-and-fellowship-

programs/general-surgery.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Robert Packer Hospital/Guthrie Program – Sayre, PA

Program Director: Dana LaVature, MD

Program Coordinator: Laura Warner; Laura.Warner@guthrie.org; 570-887-3585

Residents Per Year: ~5 (24 slots for PGY1-5)

https://www.guthrie.org/general-surgery-residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

UPMC Horizon – New Castle, PA Program Director: Jon Henwood, DO

Program Coordinator: Patty Sherman; <a href="mailto:shermanpj@upmc.edu">shermanpj@upmc.edu</a>; 724-983-7511

Residents Per Year: 2

https://www.upmc.com/locations/hospitals/horizon/careers/ame/residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

UPMC Pinnacle Hospital Program – Harrisburg, PA

Program Director: William K. Childers, DO

Program Coordinator: JoAnn Ross; rossil4@upmc.edu; 717-231-8755

Residents Per Year: ~6 (32 slots for PGY1-5)

https://www.upmc.com/campaigns/southcentral-pa/careers/gme/residencies/general-surgery

Accepting COMLEX? Yes USMLE Required? Yes

WellSpan Health/York Hospital Program – York, PA

Program Director: Ebondo Mpinga, MD

Program Coordinator: Danielle M. Spencer; <a href="mailto:dspencer@wellspan.org">dspencer@wellspan.org</a>; 717-851-6442

Residents Per Year: ~4 (22 slots for PGY1-5)

https://www.wellspanmedicaleducation.org/residency-programs/general-surgery

Accepting COMLEX? Yes USMLE Required? Yes

### South Carolina

HCA Healthcare/Mercer University School of Medicine/Grand Strand Regional Medical

Center Program – Myrtle Beach, SC Program Director: Juan A. Asensio, MD

Program Coordinator: Tamara Davenport; tamara.davenport2@hcahealthcare.com

Residents Per Year: 3

https://hcagmegrandstrand.com/programs/general-surgery/

Spartanburg Regional Medical Center - Spartanburg, SC

Program Director: Michael G. Mount, DO FACS

Program Coordinator: Sissy Thompson; <a href="mailto:sthompson6@srhs.com">sthompson6@srhs.com</a>

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.spartanburgregional.com/medical-education/general-surgery-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Tennessee

Baptist Memorial Hospital - Memphis, TN

Program Director: Shaun Stickley, MD; Shaun.Stickley@bmg.md

Program Coordinator: Emily Craig; emily.craig@bmhcc.org; 901-226-4287

Residents Per Year: ~3 (15 slots for PGY1-3)

https://bmme-generalsurgeryresidency-memphis.org

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### **Texas**

Medical City Plano – Plano, TX

Program Director: Danielle Pigneri, MD

Program Coordinator: Tonya Whiteley; Tonya.Whiteley@medicalcityhealth.com; 469-395-2621

Residents Per Year: ~7 (35 slots for PGY1-5)

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/medical-city-plano/surgery-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# <u>Virginia</u>

Carilion Clinic-Virginia Tech Carilion School of Medicine Program - Roanoke, VA

Program Director: Charles J. Paget III, MD

Program Coordinator: Caroline Benne; cejohnson3@carilionclinic.org

Residents Per Year: 5

https://gme.carilionclinic.org/general-surgery-residency/our-program

USMLE Required? Yes

Carilion Clinic-Virginia Tech Carilion School of Medicine Program - Roanoke, VA

Program Director: Charles J. Paget III, MD

Program Coordinator: Caroline Benne; cejohnson3@carilionclinic.org

Residents Per Year: 2

https://www.carilionclinic.org/medical-professionals/residencies/internships-and-

fellowships/preliminary-surgery-residency

USMLE Required? Yes

Mary Washington Hospital Program – Fredericksburg, VA Program Director: Ayana Chase Greaves, MD, FACS, FASCRS

Program Coordinator: Zoe Allen; zoe.allen@mwhc.com

Residents Per Year: 2

https://www.marywashingtonhealthcare.com/careers/graduate-medical-education/general-surgery/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Riverside Regional Medical Center Program – Newport News, VA

Program Director: Not Available Program Coordinator: Not Available

Residents Per Year: 3

 $\underline{\text{https://www.marywashingtonhealthcare.com/medical-education/general-surgery-residency--}}\\$ 

program/

# Head and Neck Surgery (Otolaryngology) – 7 Programs

### Alabama

Health Education Services/Crestwood Medical Center Program – Huntsville, AL

Program Director: Akram Haggag, MD Program Coordinator: Tommy Ennis

Residents Per Year: 12

https://www.crestwoodimresidency.com/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Illinois

Methodist Medical Center - CARLE Health - Peoria, IL

Program Director: Laura Smith, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 10

https://peoria.medicine.uic.edu/depts/academic/family-community-medicine/residency/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Southern Illinois University (Carbondale) – Carbondale, IL

Program Director: Andrew Yockum, DO Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 6

http://www.siumed.edu/fcm/carbondale

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Southern Illinois University (Decatur) – Decatur, IL

Program Director: Ethan Berg, DO Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 5

https://www.siumed.edu/fcm/decatur

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Southern Illinois University (Quincy) – Quincy, IL

Program Director: William Dixon, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.siumed.edu/fcm/quincy

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Southern Illinois University (Springfield) - Springfield, IL

Program Director: Nichole Mirocha, DO Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 10

# https://www.siumed.edu/fcm/springfield

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# Indiana

Indiana University Health Ball Hospital – Muncie, IN

Program Director: Justin Whitt, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 8

https://medicine.iu.edu/family-medicine/education/residency/ball-memorial

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Minnesota

Mayo Clinic – Mankato Family Medicine – Mankato, MN

Program Director: Erin Westfall, DO Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 5

https://college.mayo.edu/academics/residencies-and-fellowships/family-medicine-residency-

mankato-minnesota/ Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Missouri

Freeman Health System – Joplin, MO Program Director: Kent McIntire, DO

Program Coordinator: Tabitha Davison, <u>TJDavison@freemanhealth.com</u>

Residents Per Year: 1

https://www.freemanhealth.com/graduate-medical-education

USMLE Required? Yes

### New Jersey

Jefferson Health – New Jersey

Program Director: Alex Kowalski, DO; <u>alexander.kowalski2@jefferson.edu</u>

Program Coordinator: Shauna Goetz; <a href="mailto:shauna.goetz@jefferson.edu">shauna.goetz@jefferson.edu</a>; 856-239-0392

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Ohio

OhioHealth/Doctors Hospital Program – Otolaryngology – Head and Neck Surgery Residency

- Columbus, OH

Program Director: Wayne Robbins, DO Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 1

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/residencies/otolaryngology-doctors-hospital Accepting COMLEX? Yes

St. Elizabeth Youngstown Hospital – Youngstown, OH

Program Director: Jared Bunevich, DO

Program Coordinator: Sondra Barganier; sbarganier@mercy.com; 330-729-8770

Residents Per Year: 1

https://www.mercy.com/about-us/careers/graduate-medical-

education/locations/youngstown/otolaryngology-residency-at-st-elizabeth-boardman-hospital

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Summa Health – Akron, OH

Program Director: Maria Schiaffino, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.summahealth.org/medicaleducation/residency-programs/family-medicine-akron

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Western Reserve Hospital Program – Cuyahoga Falls, OH

Program Director: Mathew Lutz, DO Program Coordinator: Not available

https://www.westernreservehospital.org/education/Otolaryngology/Residents

### Oklahoma

Oklahoma State University – Tulsa, OK

Program Director: Tom Hamilton, DO; hamiltonbox@amail.com; 918-798-5099

Program Coordinator: Jennifer Wilson Garcia; jenn.wilson\_garcia@okstate.edu; 918-599-4542

Residents Per Year: 1

https://medicine.okstate.edu/academics/otolaryngology

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# **Philadelphia**

Philadelphia College of Osteopathic Medicine – Philadelphia, PA

Program Director: John McGrath, DO

Program Coordinator: Anaise Marquez; anaisema@pcom.edu; 215-871-6694

Residents Per Year: 3

https://www.pcom.edu/academics/graduate-medical-education/residency-and-fellowship-

programs/otolaryngology.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

The Wright Center Regional Family Medicine – Wilkes-Barre, PA

Program Director: Stephanie Gill, MD, MPH

Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 12

http://www.thewrightcenter.org/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

UPMC-Hamot – Erie, PA

Program Director: Sean Carroll, DO

Program Coordinator: Pat Ladds; rogerspj@upmc.edu; 814-877-6257

Residents Per Year: 1

https://www.upmc.com/locations/hospitals/hamot/careers/graduate-medical-

education/otolaryngology-head-and-neck-surgery-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

UPMC - Harrisburg, PA

Program Director: Michael Yurkewicz, DO Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.upmc.com/campaigns/southcentral-pa

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### <u>Wisconsin</u>

La Crosse Mayo Family Medicine – La Crosse, WI

Program Director: John Merfeld, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 6

http://mayoclinichealthsystem.org/residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Mayo Clinic – Eau Claire Family Medicine – Eau Claire, WI

Program Director: Terri Nordin, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 5

https://college.mayo.edu/academics/residencies-and-fellowships/family-medicine-residency-

eau-claire-wisconsin/ Accepting COMLEX? Yes

MCW Fox Valley Family Medicine - Appleton, WI

Program Director: Elizabeth Menzel, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 7

http://www.mcw.edu/Family-Medicine/Residency-Programs/Fox-Valley.htm

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Medical College of Wisconsin – Ascension All Saints Family Medicine – Milwaukee, WI

Program Director: Robin Helm, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 10

http://www.familymcwallsaints.org/

Medical College of Wisconsin - Ascension Columbia St. Mary's Family Medicine -

Milwaukee, WI

Program Director: Brooke Passolt, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 9

https://www.mcw.edu/departments/family-and-community-medicine/education/residency-

programs/columbia-st-mary-s Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Medical College of Wisconsin – Froedtert Menomonee Falls – Milwaukee, WI

Program Director: Sabrina Hofmeister, DO

Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 6

https://southsidemkefmr.org/ Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Medical College of Wisconsin – North Side Milwaukee Health Centers - Milwaukee, WI

Program Director: Camille Garrison, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 14

https://www.mcw.edu/departments/family-and-community-medicine/education/residency-

programs

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Medical College of Wisconsin – Prevea Green Bay – Green Bay, WI

Program Director: John HaYes, DO Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.wincgme.org/prevea-green-bay-family-medicine-residency

# Internal Medicine – 109 Programs

# <u>Alabama</u>

East Alabama Medical Center Program – Opelika, AL

Program Director: Nathan T. Douthit, MD Program Coordinator: Allison McNeely

Residents Per Year: 10

https://www.eastalabamahealth.org/careers-and-resources/internal-medicine-residency/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Mobile Infirmary Medical Center - Mobile, AL

Program Director: JoAnne Wood, MD Program Coordinator: Claire Milam

Residents Per Year: 35

https://www.infirmaryhealth.org/careers/residencies/mobile-infirmary-internal-medicine-

residency/

USMLE Required? Yes

North Alabama Medical Center – Florence, AL

Program Director: Jan Westerman, MD

Program Coordinator: Stephanie Vincent; <a href="mailto:stephanie.vincent@bmhcc.org">stephanie.vincent@bmhcc.org</a>

Residents Per Year: 24

https://bmme-imresidency-neabaptist.org

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Southeast Health - Dothan, AL

Program Director: Sebastian T. Tosto, Jr., MD

Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact: SEHINMed@southeasthealth.org

Residents Per Year: 16

https://www.southeasthealth.org/residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Thomas Hospital – Fairhope, AL Program Director: David Clarkson, MD Program Coordinator: Ana Peters

Residents Per Year: 14

https://www.infirmaryhealth.org/careers/residencies/thomas-hospital-internal-medicine-

residency/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Arkansas

Arkansas College of Osteopathic Medicine Program – Greenville, AR

Program Director: Asim Usman, MD

Program Coordinator: Diana Richardson; drichardson@huntregional.org

Residents Per Year: 8 http://Huntregional.org Accepting COMLEX: Yes

Conway Regional Health System Program – AR

Program Director: Gregory Kendrick, MD

Program Coordinator: Blaire Williams, MBA; blaire.bledsoe@yahoo.com

Residents Per Year: 5

http://conwayregionalgme.org Accepting COMLEX: Yes

Mercy Fort Smith – Fort Smith, AR Program Director: Delilah Easom, MD Program Coordinator: Not available Contact: internalmedresfs@mercy.net

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.mercy.net/healthcare-education/graduate/fsm/internal-medicine/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

NEA Baptist Memorial Hospital – Jonesboro, AR Program Director: Michael Mackey, MD, FACP

Program Coordinator: Sheila McCord

Residents Per Year: 19

https://namccares.com/internal-medicine-residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Unity Health-White County Medical Center Program – AR

Program Director: Courtney M Hicks, MD

Program Coordinator: Susan Fell, BA; susan.fell@unity-health.org

Residents Per Year: 12

https://www.unity-health.org/residency-programs/physician-residency-

program/programs/internal-medicine-residency/

Accepting COMLEX: Yes

White River Health System Program – AR Program Director: Kalyan Gonugunta, MD, MHA

Program Coordinator: Ashley Johnson; <a href="mailto:akeck@whiteriverhealth.org">akeck@whiteriverhealth.org</a>

Residents Per Year: 10

https://whiteriverhealth.org/internal-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX: Yes

### <u>Arizona</u>

Abrazo Health - Arrowhead Campus, Phoenix, AZ and West Campus, Goodyear, AZ

Program Director: Jason Klein, MD

Program Coordinator: Nadia Munson; Nadia Munson@abrazohealth.com; 623-561-7279

Residents Per Year: 15

https://www.abrazohealth.com/health-professionals/abrazo-health-residency-programs/abrazo-internal-medicine-residency-program

Canyon Vista Medical Center – Sierra Vista, AZ Program Director: Emad Hammode, MBBS

Program Coordinator: Ana Morales; ana.morales@canyonvistamedicalcenter.com; 520-263-

3190

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.mwuresidencies.com/programs/canyon-vista-medical-center-internal-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

HonorHealth Scottsdale Shea Medical Center - Scottsdale, AZ

Program Director: Dana Sall, MD
Program Coordinator: Not available
Contact: IMResidency@honorhealth.com

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.honorhealth.com/academic-affairs/internal-medicine-residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Mountain Vista Medical Center – Mesa, AZ

Program Director: Sandra Mele, DO

Program Coordinator: Melinda Lopez; Melinda.lopez2@steward.org; 480-373-2376

Residents Per Year: 5

https://www.mwuresidencies.com/programs/mountain-vista-medical-center-internal-

medicine-residency-program
Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Verde Valley Medical Center – Cottonwood, AZ

Program Director: Neychelle Rocca, MD

Program Coordinator: Sheri Allen; sheri.allen@nahealth.com; 928-639-6054

Residents Per Year: 5

https://www.mwuresidencies.com/programs/verde-valley-medical-center-internal-medicine-

residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# California

Adventist Health – Tulare, CA

Program Director: Frank Gavini, MD, FACC Program Coordinator: Brenda Mendoza

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.adventisthealth.org/residency-program/tulare-internal-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Dignity, St. Joseph's Medical Center – Stockton, CA

Program Director: Jasleen Kaur, MD

Program Coordinator: Selina Lawrence; Selina.Lawrence@dignityhealth.org; 209-547-7142

Residents Per Year: ~10 (30 slots for PGY1-3)

https://www.dignityhealth.org/central-california/locations/stjosephs-stockton/for-physicians/residency-programs/internal-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Kern Medical Center - Bakersfield, CA

Program Director: Greti Petersen, MD, <u>Greti.Petersen@kernmedical.com</u> Program Coordinator: Elvia Cardoza, <u>Elvia.Cardoza@kernmedical.com</u>

Fellows Per Year: 12

https://www.kernmedical.com/academics/residency-fellowship-programs/internal-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Saint Agnes Medical Center – Fresno, CA Program Director: Shahab Dian, MD

Program Coordinator: Bobbie Lujan; bobbie.lujan@samc.com; 559-450-6248

Contact: gme@samc.com

Residents Per Year: ~17 (51 slots for PGY1-3)

https://www.samc.com/graduate-medical-education/programs/internal-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

San Joaquin General – French Camp, CA Program Director: Syung Min Jung, MD

Program Coordinator: Danielle Hernandez; <a href="mailto:dhernandez@sigh.org">dhernandez@sigh.org</a>; 209-468-6043

Residents Per Year: 8 + 3 preliminary

https://www.gme.sanjoaquingeneral.org/im-home.html

USMLE Required? Yes

Sierra View - Porterville, CA

Program Director: Paul Watanakunakorn MD

Program Coordinator: Brandi Holmes; BHOLMES@sierraview.com; 559-788-6156

Residents Per Year: ~12 (40 slots for PGY1-3) + 2 preliminary

https://www.sierra-view.com/gme-program/internal-medicine-residency

USMLE Required? Yes

University of California San Francisco – Fresno, CA

Program Director: Steven Tringali, DO

Program Coordinator: Nancy Oloizia; nancy.oloizia@ucsf.edu; 559-499-6491

Residents Per Year: ~26 (79 slots for PGY1-3) https://fresno.ucsf.edu/internal-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Florida

HCA Florida Orange Park Hospital Program - Jacksonville, FL

Program Director: Dr. Nilmarie Guzmán, MD, FACP

Program Coordinator: Christopher Burrows; Christopher.Burrows@hcahealthcare.com

Residents Per Year: 13

https://hcafloridahealthcare.com/locations/orange-park-hospital/graduate-medical-

education/internal-medicine

# Accepting COMLEX? Yes

HCA Northside Hospital – St. Petersburg, FL

Program Director: Mark Stine, DO

Program Coordinator: Rafael Vaello; rafaelvaelloii@hcahealthcare.com; 727-528-3025

Residents Per Year: ~15 (45 slots for PGY1-3)

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/hca-florida-northside-hospital/internal-medicine-

residency

Larkin Community Hospital – Palm Springs, FL Program Director: Odalys P. Frontela, MD Program Coordinator: Dayami Juan

Residents Per Year: 7

https://www.graduatemedicaleducation.org/internal-medicine-home-psc

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Larkin Community Hospital – South Miami, FL

Program Director: George Michel, MD

Program Coordinator: Lisandra Inistrilla; imcoordlch@larkinhospital.com

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.graduatemedicaleducation.org/internal-medicine-residency-program

Manatee Memorial Health – Bradenton, FL Program Director: Werther Marciales, MD

Program Coordinator: Barry Finkelstein; Barry.Finkelstein2@mmhhs.com; 941-745-7205

Residents Per Year: ~13 (40 slots for PGY1-3)

https://www.manateememorial.com/graduate-medical-education/internal-medicine-

residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# Idaho

Eastern Idaho Regional Medical Center – Idaho Falls, ID

Program Director: S. Blake Wachter, MD, PhD

Program Coordinator: Tami Weinrich, IM; tami.weinrich@hcahealthcare.com; 208-227-2850

Residents Per Year: ~10 (30 slots for PGY1-3)

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/eastern-idaho-regional-medical-center/internal-

medicine-residency

### Louisiana

Baton Rouge General – Baton Rouge, LA Program Director: Karthik Reddy, MD

Program Coordinator: Stacy Antie; (225) 819-1129; IMRP@brgeneral.org

Residents Per Year: 12

https://www.brgeneral.org/medical-education/internal-medicine-residency-program/

North Oaks Medical Center, LLC Program – Hammond, LA

Program Director: Donald Langley, DO Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact: gme@northoaks.org

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.northoaks.org/your-health-system/join-our-team/graduate-medical-education-

gme-program/internal-medicine-residency-program/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

St. Francis Medical Center – Monroe, LA Program Director: Thomas Gullatt, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact: 318-966-6146 Residents Per Year: 15

https://www.fmolhs.org/research-education/graduate-medical-education/st-francis-medical-

center-internal-medicine-residency-program/prospective-applicants

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Willis-Knighton Health System Program – Shreveport, LA

Program Director: Neeraj Sing, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 10

https://gme.wkhs.com/our-programs/internal-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# <u>Michigan</u>

Corewell Health – Dearborn, MI Program Director: Ruga Elteriefi, MD

Program Coordinator: Lawaun Everson, Lawaun. Everson@corewellhealth.org; 313-436-2578

Residents Per Year: 10 categorical; 3 preliminaries

https://corewellhealth.org/graduate-medical-education/southeast-

michigan/residencies/dearborn/internal-medicine

USMLE Required? Yes

Corewell Health – Farmington Hills, MI Program Director: Mark G. Marrone, MD

Program Coordinator: Lauren O'Neill; Lauren ONeill@corewellhealth.org; 947-521-8232

Residents Per Year: 10 categorical; 3 preliminaries

https://corewellhealth.org/graduate-medical-education/southeast-

michigan/residencies/farmington-hills/internal-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Corewell Health William Beaumont University Hospital – Royal Oak, MI

Program Director: Aimee Espinosa, MD

Program Coordinator: Jeanne Bartley, jeanne.bartley@corewellhealth.org

Residents Per Year: 24

https://corewellhealth.org/graduate-medical-education/southeast-michigan/residencies/royal-oak/internal-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Corewell Health – Trenton, MI

Program Director: Jonathon Lovy, DO; jonathan.lovy@corewellhealth.org

Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 5

https://corewellhealth.org/graduate-medical-education/southeast-

michigan/residencies/trenton/internal-medicine

# <u>Mississippi</u>

Baptist Memorial Hospital – Golden Triangle – Columbus, MS

Program Director: Christina Collins, MD

Program Coordinator: Tatu Taylor; <a href="M.GT@bmhcc.org">IM.GT@bmhcc.org</a>

Residents Per Year: 6-7

https://bmme-imresidency-gt.org

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Baptist Memorial Hospital – North Mississippi – Oxford, MS

Program Director: Seger S. Morris, DO Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact: <a href="mailto:IMResidency.NM@bmhcc.org">IMResidency.NM@bmhcc.org</a>; 662-636-3307

Residents Per Year: 12

https://bmme-imresidency-northmississippi.org

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Memorial Hospital – Gulfport, MS Program Director: Wayne Latack, MD Program Coordinator: Gene Moran

Residents Per Year: 6

https://gme.wearememorial.com/internal-medicine-curriculum/a-word-from-the-internal-

medicine-program-director/ Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Merit Health – Hattiesburg, MS

Program Director: Kurt Bruckmeier, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 10

https://www.merithealthwesley.com/internal-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Missouri

Freeman Health System – Joplin, MO

Program Director: Ashley Broce, DO

Program Coordinator: James Pendergraft; <u>ilpendergraft@freemanhealth.com</u>; 417-347-4627

Residents Per Year: ~5 (15 slots for PGY1-3)

https://www.freemanhealth.com/graduate-medical-education

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Northeast Regional Medical Center – Kirksville, MO

Program Director: John DeLeeuw, DO Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 9

https://www.nermc.com/internal-medicine-residency

Poplar Bluff Regional Medical Center – Poplar Bluff, MO

Program Director: Matt Riffle, MD; mriffle@sfmc.net

Program Coordinator: Caitlyn Wilfong; <a href="mailto:caitlyn.wilfong@pbrmc.com">caitlyn.wilfong@pbrmc.com</a>

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.pbrmc.com/graduate-medical-education

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### New Jersey

CarePoint Health Bayonne Medical Center – Bayonne, NJ

Program Director: Rehan Shah, MD; rehan.shah@carepointhealth.org

Program Coordinator: Mark Cutola; mark.cutola@carepointhealth.org; 201-858-6594

https://carepointhealth.org/graduate-medical-education/residency-fellowship-

programs/internal-medicine-residency-at-bayonne-medical-center/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Inspira Health Network – Mullica Hill, NJ

Program Director: Andre Gabriel, MD; gabriel-andrechristian@cooperhealth.edu

Program Coordinator: Tammie Derechinsky; derechinskyt@ihn.org; 856-508-1000 Ext 83292

https://www.inspirahealthnetwork.org/services-treatments/graduate-medical-education/medical-residency/mullica-hill-medical-residency/internal-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Inspira Health Network – Vineland, NJ Program Director: Lin Zheng, MD

Program Coordinator: Nancy Perez; perezn@ihn.org; 856-641-8661

https://www.inspirahealthnetwork.org/services-treatments/graduate-medical-education/medical-residency/vineland-medical-residency/internal-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Jefferson Health - NJ

Program Director: Yvette Wang, DO; <u>Yvette.Wang@jefferson.edu</u>

Program Coordinator: Shawauna Washington; shawauna.washington@jefferson.edu; 609-923-

4224

Residents Per Year: 18

https://www.jeffersonhealth.org/about-us/academic-programs/graduate-medical-education/residency-programs/im-new-jersey

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Virtua Health - Stratford, NJ

Program Director: Vik Bathula, MD; vbathula@virtua.org

Program Coordinator: Josh Wild; jwild@virtua.org; 856-886-6856 x66856

https://www.virtua.org/Professional-Education/Medical-Education/Internal-Medicine-Residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### New Mexico

MountainView Regional Medical Center - Las Cruces, NM

Program Director: Frank Gavini, MD

Program Coordinator: Luz Y. Lopez; Luz\_Lopezl@mountainviewregional.com; 575-556-7666

Residents Per Year: 18

https://www.mountainviewregional.com/graduate-medical-education-internal-medicine

### New York

Arnot Ogden Medical Center – Elmira, NY

Program Director: Daniel Chin, MD

Program Coordinator: Angela Black; ablack@arnothealth.org; 607-481-2620

Residents Per Year: 10

https://www.arnothealthgme.org/internal-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Cayuga Medical Center – Ithaca, NY Program Director: Michael Berlin, MD

Program Coordinator: Monica Adhikari; <a href="mailto:cmcresidency@cayugamed.org">cmcresidency@cayugamed.org</a>; 607-339-0630

Residents Per Year: 3 https://cmcresidency.org

Rochester Regional Health System – Rochester, NY

Program Director: Nagesh Jadhav, MD

Program Coordinator: Monica Decory; InternalMedicine@RochesterRegional.org; 585-922-4365

Residents Per Year: 24

https://residency.rochesterregional.org/rgh-internal

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Samaritan Medical Center – Watertown, NY

Program Director: Asim Kichloo, MD

Program Coordinator: Jamie Wilcox; jwilcox2@shsny.com; 315-779-5244

Residents Per Year: ~5 (15 slots for PGY1-3)

https://samaritanhealth.com/careers/careers-education/graduate-medical-education/internal-

medicine

St. John's Episcopal Hospital – South Shore Program – Far Rockaway, NY

Program Director: Sheldon Markowitz, MD

Program Coordinator: Audeth Clark, aclarke@ehs.org, 718-869-7672; Maybel Akosah,

makosah@ehs.org; 718-869-7672

Residents Per Year: 20

https://ehs.org/medical-education/allopathic-residency-programs

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

St. Johns Riverside – Yonkers, NY

Program Director: Anthony Darmiento, MD

Program Coordinator: Victoria Monges; vmonges@riversidehealth.org; 914-964-4942

Residents Per Year: ~10 (30 slots for PGY1-3)

https://sjrhmededim.org Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Unity Hospital Program – Rochester, New York Program Director: Khalid Abdel Gadir, MD

Program Coordinator: Sabrina Maldonado; Sabrina Maldonado@rochesterregional.org; 585-

723-7769

Residents Per Year: 16

https://residency.rochesterregional.org/unity-internal

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

University at Buffalo/Sisters of Charity Hospital Program – Buffalo, NY

Program Director: Stephen Chrzanowski, MD

Program Coordinator: Yvonne McPhail Doll; <a href="mailto:ymcphaildoll@chsbuffalo.org">ymcphaildoll@chsbuffalo.org</a>; 716-862-1423

Residents Per Year: ~13 (40 slots for PGY1-3)

https://www.chsbuffalo.org/education/medical-students-residents/internal-medicine-training-

program

USMLE Required? Yes

# North Carolina

Campbell University/Cape Fear Valley Internal Medicine Program – Fayetteville, NC

Program Director: Frank Lodeserto, MD

Program Coordinator: Reanna Benedict; Rbenedict@capefearvalley.com

Residents Per Year: 20

https://www.capefearvalley.com/residency/redesign/internal-medicine-home.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Campbell University/Harnett Health Internal Medicine Program, NC

Program Director: Elizabeth Butcher, MD, MPH

Program Coordinator: Lori Hester; Lhester@capefearvalley.Com

Residents Per Year: 8

https://myharnetthealth.org/residency/application/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Campbell University/UNC Health Southeastern Internal Medicine Program – Lumberton, NC

Program Director: Peter Fortkort, MD

Program Coordinator: Shannon L. Singletary, BSBA, single21@srmc.org

Residents Per Year: 13

https://www.unchealthsoutheastern.org/residency-program/internal-medicine

### Ohio

Akron General Medical Center/Cleveland Clinic – Akron, OH

Program Director: Amit Kiwaker, MD; <u>diwakaa@ccf.org</u>; 330-344-1543 Program Coordinator: Jennifer HaYes; <u>ha</u>Yesj2@ccf.org; 330.344.6140

Residents Per Year: 12 categorical; 1 preliminary

https://my.clevelandclinic.org/locations/akron-general/medical-professionals/medical-

education/graduate/internal-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

East Liverpool City Hospital – East Liverpool, OH

Program Coordinator: Derek Harshaw, DO

Residents Per Year: 5

https://elch.org/our-services/residency-programs/internal-medicine-residency

USMLE Required? Yes

OhioHealth/Doctors Hospital Program – Columbus, OH

Program Director: Ryan Martin, DO

Program Coordinator: Jordan Fischbach; <u>Jordan.Fischbach@ohiohealth.com</u>

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/residencies/internal-medicine-doctors-hospital

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

OhioHealth/Riverside Methodist Hospital Program – Columbus, OH

Program Director: Thomas Boes, MD

Program Coordinator: <a href="mailto:res\_intmed@ohiohealth.com">res\_intmed@ohiohealth.com</a>
Residents Per Year: 24 (18 categorical + 6 preliminaries)

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/residencies/internal-medicine-riverside-

<u>methodist</u>

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

St. Elizabeth Youngstown Campus – Youngstown, OH

Program Director: Patrick Brine, MD

Program Coordinator: Gwendolyn Brown; <a href="mailto:gwendolyn\_brownl@mercy.com">gwendolyn\_brownl@mercy.com</a>; 330-480-7643

Residents Per Year: 11

https://www.mercy.com/about-us/careers/graduate-medical-

education/locations/youngstown/internal-medicine-residency-at-st-elizabeth-youngstown-

<u>hospital</u>

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

University Hospital Geauga – Chardon, OH

Program Director: Charles LoPresti, MD; <u>Charles LoPresti@uhhospitals.org</u> Program Coordinator: Elizabeth Ohlin; <u>Elizabeth Ohlin@uhhospitals.org</u> Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.uhhospitals.org/medical-education/uh-community-consortium/geaugagme/internal-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

University Hospital – Parma, OH Program Director: Kevin Opakal, MD

Program Coordinator: Sarah Majkrzak; Sarah. Majkrzak@UHhospitals.org; 440-743-3007

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.uhhospitals.org/medical-education/uh-osteopathic-consortium/parma-

gme/internal-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

University Hospital – Westlake, OH Program Director: Dale R. Lent, DO Program Coordinator: Deena Segal

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.uhhospitals.org/medical-education/medicine/internal-medicine-residency

Western Reserve Hospital Program – Cuyahoga Falls, OH

Program Director: Todd Lisy, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.westernreservehospital.org/education/internal-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# <u>Oklahoma</u>

McAlester Regional Medical Center - McAlester, OK

Program Director: Vanessa Meuniot, DO

Program Coordinator: Gayla Beaty; <a href="mailto:gaburow@mrhcok.com">gaburow@mrhcok.com</a>

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.mrhcok.com/internal-medicine-residency-program/residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Oklahoma State University Medical Center – Tulsa, OK

Program Director: Justin Chronister, DO; <u>Justin.chronister@okstate.edu</u>

Program Coordinator: Deb Surman; deb.surman@okstate.edu

Residents Per Year: 11

https://medicine.okstate.edu/academics/internal-medicine/residency/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Stillwater Medical Center – Stillwater, OK

Program Director: Steven Cumming; <a href="mailto:scummings@stillwater-medical.org">scummings@stillwater-medical.org</a>; 405-533-5098

Program Coordinator: Amanda Fox; AFox@stillwater-medical.org

Residents Per Year: 5

https://www.stillwater-medical.org/careers/residency-program

Tahlequah Medical Group - Tahlequah, OK

Program Director: Muneeza Afif, MD; mafif@nhs-ok.org; 918-456-0641 Program Coordinator: Abby McCollum, amcco<u>llum@nhs-ok.org</u>; 918-453-2105

Residents Per Year: ~7 (21 slots for PGY1-3)

https://www.alwaysnhs.org/internal-medicine-residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## **Philadelphia**

Alleghany Health Network – Pittsburgh, PA Program Director: Anastasios Kapetanos, MD

Program Coordinator: Monica Sieber; monica.sieber@ahn.org

Residents Per Year: 41 (31 categorical + 10 preliminaries)

https://www.ahn.org/health-care-professionals/education/graduate-medical-

education/residencies/internal-medicine.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Conemaugh Memorial Medical Center – Johnstown, PA

Program Director: Saba Waseem, MD

Program Coordinator: Anne Covalt; ancovalt@conemaugh.org; 814-534-9408

Residents Per Year: ~9 (27 slots for PGY1-3)

https://gme.conemaugh.org/resident-programs/internal-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Guthrie/Robert Packer Hospital's Internal Medicine Residency Program – Sayre, PA

Program Director: Saurabh Sharma, MD

Program Coordinator: Tammy L. Arnold; <a href="mailto:tammyl.arnold@guthrie.org">tammyl.arnold@guthrie.org</a>

Residents Per Year: 12

https://www.guthrie.org/internal-medicine-residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Jefferson Health – Philadelphia, PA Program Director: Amy Penza, DO Program Coordinator: Not available Contact: <a href="mailto:jneimstudents@jefferson.edu">jneimstudents@jefferson.edu</a>

Residents Per Year: 9

https://www.jeffersonhealth.org/about-us/academic-programs/graduate-medical-

education/residency-programs/im-northeast

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Mercy Catholic Medical Center Program - Darby, PA

Program Director: Manzoor Rather, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 23

http://www.thewrightcenter.org/

Philadelphia College of Osteopathic Medicine Internal Medicine – Philadelphia, PA

Program Director: Daniel Parenti, DO

Program Coordinator: Nathalie Torres-Rios

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.pcom.edu/academics/graduate-medical-education/residency-and-fellowship-

programs/internal-medicine.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Robert Packer Hospital/Guthrie Program – Sayre, PA

Program Director: Saurabh Sharma, MD, FACC, FASE, FACP, RPVI

Program Coordinator: Tammy Arnold

Residents Per Year: 12

https://guthrie.org/internal-medicine-residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Suburban Community Hospital – East Norriton, PA

Program Director: Mathew Mathew, MD

Program Coordinator: Katrina Plachta; kplachta@primehealthcare.com; 610-292-6519

Residents Per Year: 5

https://suburbanhosp.org/our-services/residency-program/director-of-medical-education/suburban-community-hospital-residency-programs/internal-medicine/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

The Wright Center – Scranton, PA Program Director: Douglas Klamp, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 34

http://www.thewrightcenter.org/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

UPMC Lititz - Lititz, PA

Program Director: Dale R. Lent, DO; lentdr@upmc.edu

Program Coordinator: Dawn Steffy; steffydm@upmc.edu; 717-625-5668

Contact: 717-625-5646 Residents Per Year: 3

https://www.upmc.com/locations/hospitals/lititz/careers-training/gme/internal-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

UPMC McKeesport – Pittsburgh, PA Program Director: Reena Karnik, MD

Contact: 412-664-2618 Residents Per Year: 13

https://www.upmc.com/locations/hospitals/mckeesport/about/internal-med-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

UPMC Mercy - Pittsburgh, PA

Program Director: Katherine Foust, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact: residencyim@upmc.edu; 412-232-4065

Residents Per Year: 21

https://www.upmc.com/locations/hospitals/mercy/education/gme/internal-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

UPMC Pinnacle Hospital – Harrisburg, PA

Program Director: John Cinicola, MD; cinicolajt2@upmc.edu

Program Coordinator: Amanda Baatote, baatoteab@upmc.edu, 717-231-8532; Caitlin Wilkinson,

wilkinsonc3@upmc.edu, 717-231-8532

Residents Per Year: ~21 (64 slots for PGY1-3)

https://www.upmc.com/campaigns/southcentral-pa/careers/gme/residencies/internal-

medicine

UPMC Presbyterian Shadyside – Pittsburgh, PA

Program Coordinator: Not available

Program Director: Andrea Carter, MD; carterae@upmc.edu

Contact: 412-692-4947 Residents Per Year:

https://residency.dom.pitt.edu/program

WellSpan Health/York Hospital Program - York, PA

Program Director: Robert Pargament, MD

Program Coordinator: Deslynn Ropp; <a href="mailto:dropp2@wellspan.org">dropp2@wellspan.org</a>; 717-851-2164

Residents Per Year: ~13 (39 slots for PGY1-3)

https://www.wellspanmedicaleducation.org/residency-programs/internal-medicine

USMLE Required? Yes

## South Carolina

Aiken Regional Medical Center – Aiken, SC Program Director: Khalid Abusaada, MD, FACP

Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 10

https://www.aikenregional.com/graduate-medical-education/internal-medicine-

residency/application-process
Accepting COMLEX? Yes

HCA Healthcare/Mercer University School of Medicine/Grand Strand Regional Medical

Center Program – Myrtle Beach, SC

Program Director: Victor E. Collier, MD, FACP, FHM

Program Coordinator: Becky Sterling; becky.sterling@hcahealthcare.com

Residents Per Year: 13

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/grand-strand-health/internal-medicine-residency/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## Tennessee

Baptist Memorial Medical Education (Jonesboro) Program – TN

Program Director: Michael G Mackey, MD

Program Coordinator: Jeremy Frakes; jeremy.frakes@bmhcc.org

Residents Per Year:

https://bmme-imresidency-neabaptist.org

Accepting COMLEX: Yes

### Texas

HCA Healthcare Corpus Christi Med Center – Corpus Christi, TX

Program Director: Jacqueline Phillips, DO

Program Coordinator: Amanda Salas; amanda.salas2@hcahealthcare.com

Residents Per Year: 6

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/corpus-christi-medical-center/internal-medicine-

residency/

HCA Medical City Healthcare UNT-TCU – Arlington, TX

Program Director: Sathish Karmegam, MD, MMM

Program Coordinator: Joanna Reed; joanna.frantz@hcahealthcare.com

Kyla Stanley; Kyla.Stanley@hcahealthcare.com

https://hcahealthcareame.com/locations/medical-city-arlington/internal-medicine-residency/

HCA Medical City Healthcare UNT-TCU – Fort Worth, TX Program Director: Machaiah M. Madhrira, MBBS, MD, MPH;

machaiah.madhrira@hcahealthcare.com

Program Coordinator: Myrna Stough; myrna.stough@medicalcityhealth.com

Residents Per Year: 10

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/medical-city-fort-worth/internal-medicine-residency/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

TCOM/Paris Regional Health – Paris, TX

Program Director: Saji Pillai, MD

Program Coordinator: Stacy Eatherly: prmc.gme@lifepointhealth.net; 903-737-3234

Residents Per Year: 10

https://www.parisregionalhealth.com/internal-residency-program

Accepting COMLEX: Yes

TIGMER/Laredo Medical Center – Laredo, TX

Program Director: Hector Santos, MD

Program Coordinator: Nora Galvan, ngalvan@uiwtx.edu; 956-796-4935

Residents Per Year: 8

https://tiamer.com/laredo-internal-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

TIGMER/University Health/WellMed – San Antonio, TX

Program Director: Dhruti Patel, MD

Program Manager: Jamie Skinner <u>irskinner@uiwtx.edu</u>: 210-619-7096

Program Coordinator: Alejandra Perez <u>alpere16@uiwtx.edu</u> https://www.tigmer.com/san-antonio-internal-medicine

## Accepting COMLEX: Yes

## <u>Virginia</u>

Augusta Health Program – Fishersville, VA Program Director: <u>Jessicah Collins, MD</u>

Program Coordinator: IMResidency@augustahealth.com

Residents Per Year: 15

https://www.augustahealth.com/graduate-medical-education/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Carilion Clinic-Virginia Tech Carilion School of Medicine Program – Roanoke, VA

Program Director: Michael Wiid, MD, FACP

Program Coordinator: Janice M. Gleisner; imgleisner@carilionclinic.org; 540-981-7120

Residents Per Year: 26

https://www.carilionclinic.org/gme/internal-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

HCA Healthcare LewisGale Hospital-Montgomery/VCOM Program - Blacksburg, VA

Program Director: William S. Cox, DO, MBA

Program Coordinator: Susan Slate; <a href="mailto:susan.slate@hcahealthcare.com">susan.slate@hcahealthcare.com</a>

Residents Per Year: 7

https://lewisgale.com/locations/lewisgale-hospital-montgomery/graduate-medical-

education/internal-medicine/ Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Johnston Memorial Hospital – Abingdon, VA Program Director: Camelia Chirculescu, MD

Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.balladhealth.org/medical-education/internal-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

LewisGale Medical Center - Salem. VA

Program Director: Gretchen Junko, DO (interim)

Program Coordinator: Peyton Gadjelov, Peyton gadjelov@hcahealthcare.com; Tiffany Smith,

tiffany.smith17@hcahealthcare.com

Contact: 540-444-4817 Residents Per Year: 20

https://hcavirginia.com/locations/lewisgale-medical-center/graduate-medical-

education/internal-medicine Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Mary Washington Hospital Program – Fredericksburg, VA

Program Director: Laura Helmly, DO

Program Coordinator: Kassie Gregorio; kassie.gregorio@mwhc.com

Residents Per Year: 15

https://www.marywashingtonhealthcare.com/careers/graduate-medical-education/internal-medicine/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Riverside Regional Medical Center Program – Newport News, VA

Program Director: Kirsten Watkins

Program Coordinator: Amanda Bielski; Amanda.Bielski@rivhs.com

Residents Per Year: 12

https://www.riversideonline.com/medical-education/internal-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Sovah-Danville Program – Danville, VA

Program Director: Kimberly Bird, MD, FCCP, FAASM

Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 10

https://www.sovahresidency.com/internal-medicine-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## Washington

TRIOS Health - Kennewick, WA

Program Directors: Katina Rue, DO, FAAFP, FACOFP; Vamsi Kanneganti, MD

Program Coordinator: Ashley Page; ashley.page@trioshealth.org

Residents Per Year: 5

https://www.trioshealth.org/internal-medicine-residency

# Neurology – 8 Programs

#### Alabama

University of South Alabama – Mobile, AL Program Director: William A. Kilgo, MD

Program Coordinator: Leigh Rowell; <a href="mailto:clrowell@health.southalabama.edu;">clrowell@health.southalabama.edu;</a> 251-445-8261

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.southalabama.edu/colleges/com/departments/neuro/residency.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Colorado

HCA Swedish Medical Center - Englewood, CO

Program Director: Jeffery Wagner, MD

Program Coordinator: Noel Tuccy; Noel.Tuccy@HealthONEcares.com; 720-948-6868

Residents Per Year: ~6 (24 slots for PGY1-3)

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/swedish/neurology-residency

### Florida

Larkin Community Hospital – Palm Springs Campus – Hilaleah, FL

Program Director: Wilson Cueva, MD

Program Coordinator: Ilu Boxmeyer; neurcoordlch@larkinhospital.com

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.graduatemedicaleducation.org/neurology-home-page

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## New Jersey

Inspira Mullica Hill - NJ

Program Director: Joseph Campellone, MD

Program Coordinator: Amy Land; landa@ihn.ora; 856-641-7675

https://www.inspirahealthnetwork.org/services-treatments/graduate-medical-

education/medical-residency/mullica-hill-neurology-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Ohio

Ohio State University Hospital – Columbus, OH

Program Director: Yasushi Kisanuki, MD

Program Coordinator: Karen Willman; karen.willman@osumc.edu; 614-293-6872

Residents Per Year: ~8 (24 slots for PGY1-3)

https://wexnermedical.osu.edu/neurological-institute/neurology/education/residencies Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## <u>Pennsylvania</u>

Alleghany Health Network – Pittsburgh, PA Program Director: Sandeep Rana, MD

Program Coordinator: Breana Jarvis; breana.jarvis@ahn.org; 412-359-6527

Residents Per Year: 5

https://www.ahn.org/health-care-professionals/education/graduate-medical-

education/residencies/neurology.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

UPMC Hamot - Erie, PA

Program Director: Jeffrey J. Esper, DO

Program Coordinator: Andrina Williams; williamsa80@upmc.edu; 814-877-4178

Residents Per Year: ~3 (12 slots for PGY1-3)

https://www.upmc.com/locations/hospitals/hamot/careers/graduate-medical-

education/neurology-residency Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Tennessee

University of Tennessee Chattanooga – Memphis, TN

Program Director: Curtis Cary, MD, FAAP, FACP, MRCP-London; Curtis.Cary@erlanger.org

Program Coordinator: <u>UTIntMed@erlanger.org</u>

Residents Per Year: 11

https://uthsc.edu/comc/internal-medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## <u>Virginia</u>

Carilion Clinic-Virginia Tech Carilion School of Medicine Program - Roanoke, VA

Program Director: Thomas V. Kodankandath, MD

Program Coordinator: Erin Kerr; ewkerr@carilionclinic.org

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.carilionclinic.org/medical-professionals/residencies/internships-and-

fellowships/neurology-residency

# Neurosurgery – 2 Program

# <u>Pennsylvania</u>

Alleghany Health Network – Pittsburgh, PA Program Director: Jody Leonardo, MD

Program Coordinator: Deborah Musico; Deborah.Musico@ahn.org; 412-359-3575

Residents Per Year: ~2 (14 slots for PGY1 – 7)

https://www.ahn.org/health-care-professionals/education/graduate-medical-

education/residencies/neurosurgery.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## <u>Virginia</u>

Carilion Clinic-Virginia Tech Carilion School of Medicine Program – Roanoke, VA

Program Director: Mark Witcher, MD, PhD; <a href="markto:mrwitcher@carilionclinic.org">mrwitcher@carilionclinic.org</a>

Program Coordinator: Erica Smith; elsmith2@carilionclinic.org

Residents Per Year: 1

https://gme.carilionclinic.org/neurosurgery-residency/about-us

USMLE Required? Yes

# OB/GYN – 24 Programs

# **Michigan**

Corewell Health – Beaumont South Shore Campus – Trenton, MI

Program Coordinator: Jennifer Maley; Jennifer.Maley@corewellhealth.org; 734-671-3297

Residents Per Year: 2

https://corewellhealth.org/graduate-medical-education/southeast-

michigan/residencies/trenton/obstetrics-and-gynecology

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Corewell Health – Dearborn, MI

Program Director: Shari Maxwell, MD; Shari.Maxwell@corewellhealth.org

Program Coordinator: Kelly Smith; Kelly.Smith@corewellhealth.org; 313-436-2582

Residents Per Year: 4

https://corewellhealth.org/graduate-medical-education/southeast-

michigan/residencies/dearborn/obstetrics-and-gynecology

Corewell Health – Farmington Hills, MI Program Director: Angela Fleming, DO

Program Coordinator: Kathleen Summers; kathleen.summers3@corewellhealth.org; 947-521-

7393

Residents Per Year: 2

https://corewellhealth.org/graduate-medical-education/southeast-michigan/residencies/farmington-hills/obstetrics-and-gynecology

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Corewell Health William Beaumont University Hospital – Royal Oak, MI

Program Coordinator: Mickey Bielecki michaelle.bielecki@corewellhealth.org; 248-551-0845

Residents Per Year: 6

https://corewellhealth.org/graduate-medical-education/southeast-michigan/residencies/royal-oak/obstetrics-and-gynecology/about

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Michigan State University/Sparrow Hospital – Lansing, MI

Program Director: Abigail Ramseyer, DO

Program Coordinator: Crystal Komindo; <a href="mailto:crystal.komindo@sparrow.org">crystal.komindo@sparrow.org</a>; 517-364-2577

Residents Per Year: ~4 (16 slots for PGY1-4)

http://sparrowobgyn.org/ Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### New Jersey

Inspira Health Network – Vineland, NJ

Program Director: Karen Krieg, DO; kriegk@ihn.org

Program Coordinator: Marielis Lopez; lopezm3@ihn.org: 856-641-8671

https://www.inspirahealthnetwork.org/services-treatments/graduate-medical-education/medical-residency/vineland-medical-residency/obgyn

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Jefferson Health - NJ

Program Director: Deborah White, DO

Program Coordinator: Janice Petulla; Janice petulla@jefferson.edu; 609-922-6395

Residents Per Year: 2

https://www.jeffersonhealth.org/about-us/academic-programs/graduate-medical-

education/residency-programs/obgyn-new-jersey

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Virtua Health - Stratford, NJ

Program Director: Sheila Valentin; svalent6@virtua.org; 856-325-3700, x53700

Program Coordinator: Justice Harris; jharris8@virtua.org

Residents Per Year: 5

https://www.virtua.org/Professional-Education/Medical-Education/OB-GYN-Residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### New York

Rochester Regional Health System – Rochester General – Rochester, NY

Program Director: Peter Mroz, MD

Program Coordinator: Janet Watson; janet.watson@rochesterregional.org; 585-922-4683

Residents Per Year: 5

https://residency.rochesterregional.org/rgh-obgyn

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

St. John's Episcopal Hospital – South Shore Program – Far Rockaway, NY

Program Director: Angela Oduro, DO

Residents Per Year: 3

https://ehs.org/medical-education/obstetricsgynecology-2

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

University at Buffalo/Sisters of Charity Hospital Program – Buffalo, NY

Program Director: Chad Strittmatter, MD

Program Coordinator: Kelly Anderson; keanders@chsbuffalo.org; 716-862-1589

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.chsbuffalo.org/education/medical-students-residents/obstetrics-and-gynecology-

residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### North Carolina

Campbell University/Cape Fear Valley Health OBGYN Program – Fayetteville, NC

Program Director: Jason Parker, DO

Program Coordinator: Cheri Hoaglin; choaglin@capefearvalley.com

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.capefearvalley.com/residency/redesign/obstetrics-gynecology-home.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Ohio

Akron General Medical Center/Cleveland Clinic – Akron, OH

Program Director: Natalie Bowersox, MD

Program Coordinator: Tiffany Finch; FinchT@ccf.org; 330-344-1422

Contact: CCAGObGynResidency@ccf.org

Residents Per Year: 5

https://my.clevelandclinic.org/locations/akron-general/medical-professionals/medical-

education/graduate/obgyn USMLE Required? Yes

Aultman Hospital – Canton, OH Program Director: Jason Hoppe, DO

Program Coordinator: Bethany Kautz; 330-363-6214

Residents Per Year: 5

https://aultman.org/education/graduate-medical-education-2/aultman-obstetrics-and-

gynecology-residency-program/#/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

OhioHealth/Doctors Hospital Program – Columbus, OH

Program Director: Diana Topolnycky, DO; diana.topolnycky@ohiohealth.com

Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/residencies/obstetrics-gynecology-doctors-

hospital

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

OhioHealth/Riverside Methodist Hospital Program – Columbus, OH

Program Director: Susan Davy, MD Program Coordinator: Not available Contact: res\_obgyn@ohiohealth.com

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/residencies/obstetrics-gynecology-riverside-

methodist

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### Oklahoma

Oklahoma State University – Tulsa, OK Program Director: Erin E. Brown, DO

Program Coordinator: Martha Clemons; martha.b.clemons@okstate.edu

Residents Per Year: 6

https://medicine.okstate.edu/academics/obgyn/residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

SSM Health St. Anthony Hospital – Oklahoma City, OK Program Director: Shawn Marie Strain, MD FACOG

Program Manager: Jennifer Clark; Jennifer.Clark1@ssmhealth.com; 405-272-7461

Residents Per Year: 3

https://www.ssmhealth.com/resources-for-health-professionals/education/medical-

residencies/st-anthony-hospital-obgyn-residency/residents

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## <u>Pennsylvania</u>

Alleghany Health Network – Pittsburgh, PA Program Director: Erin Seifert Lavelle, MD

Program Coordinator: Vicki Bassett; victoria.bassett@ahn.org; 412-578-5587

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.ahn.org/health-care-professionals/education/graduate-medical-

education/residencies/ob-gyn.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes USMLE Required? Yes

UPMC Pinnacle Hospital – Latitz, PA Program Director: Holly Thomas, MD

Program Coordinator: Robbie Kribell; kribellrl2@upmc.edu

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.upmc.com/campaigns/southcentral-pa/careers/gme/residencies/obgyn

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

WellSpan Health/York Hospital Program – York, PA

Program Director: Paul Burcher, MD, PhD

Program Coordinator: Tamara Snyder; tsnyder5@wellspan.org

Residents Per Year: 5

https://www.wellspanmedicaleducation.org/residency-programs/obstetrics-gynecology

USMLE Required? Yes

### **Texas**

JPS Health Network – Fort Worth, TX Program Director: Christine Hoang, MD Program Coordinator: Karen Velarde

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.jpshealthnet.org/obgyn

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Medical City Arlington – Arlington, TX Program Director: Timothy Kremer, MD

Program Coordinator: Samone Richmond; <a href="mailto:samone.richmond@hcahealthcare.com">samone.richmond@hcahealthcare.com</a>

Residents Per Year: ~5 (20 slots for PGY1-4)

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/medical-city-arlington/obstetric-and-gynecology-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## <u>Virginia</u>

Carilion Clinic-Virginia Tech Carilion School of Medicine Program – Roanoke, VA

Program Director: Amanda Murchison, MD; 540-389-5174

Program Coordinator: Whitney Simmons

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.carilionclinic.org/node/1992968887#how-to-apply

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Riverside Regional Medical Center Program – Newport News, VA

Program Director: Barbara Simpson, MD

Program Coordinator: Rochelle Chassells; Rochelle.Chassells@rivhs.com

Residents Per Year: 12

https://www.riversideonline.com/en/careers/internships-and-residencies/physician-

residencies/obstetrics-gynecology-residency-program

# Ophthalmology – 3 Programs

### <u>Florida</u>

Larkin Community Hospital – South Miami, FL

Program Director: Matthew D. Kay, MD

Program Coordinator: Laura Salazar; laura.salazar@larkinhospital.com

Residents Per Year: 3

https://www.graduatemedicaleducation.org/ophthalmology-home

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### New York

St. John's Episcopal Hospital-South Shore Program – Far Rockaway, NY

Program Director: David Kirsch, MD

Program Coordinator: Amber Johnson; ajohnson@ehs.org; 718-869-5365

Residents Per Year: 3

https://ehs.org/medical-education/ophthalmology

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## <u>Pennsylvania</u>

Philadelphia College of Osteopathic Medicine Ophthalmology – Philadelphia, PA

Program Director: Douglas Mazzuca, DO Program Coordinator: Christine Wilkinson

Residents Per Year: 1

https://www.pcom.edu/academics/graduate-medical-education/residency-and-fellowship-

programs/ophthalmology.html

# Orthopedics – 23 Programs

### Alabama

Jack Hughston Memorial Hospital – Phenix City, AL

Program Director: David M. Gloystein, MD

Program Coordinator: Sarah Marino; smarino@jhmhospital.com; 334-732-3022

Residents Per Year: 3

https://www.hughston.com/medical-education/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

University of South Alabama – Mobile, AL

Program Director: Jess Mullens, M.D.

Program Coordinator: Rhonda B. Smith; RhondaSmith@health.southalabama.edu; 251-665-8251

Residents Per Year: 3

https://www.southalabama.edu/colleges/com/departments/orthopaedics/residency.html

USMLE Required? Yes

### California

University of California San Francisco – Fresno, CA

Program Director: Armen K. Martirosian, MD

Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact: <a href="mailto:fresno.gme@ucsf.edu">fresno.gme@ucsf.edu</a>; 559-499-6520

Residents Per Year: 4

https://fresno.ucsf.edu/orthopaedic-surgery

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Valley Consortium – Modesto, CA Program Director: William Holmes, MD

Program Coordinator: Misty Hansen; misty.hansen@tenethealth.com

Residents Per Year: 3

https://www.valleyorthoresidency.com

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## **Missouri**

HCA Healthcare Kansas City - Research Medical Center - Kansas City, MO

Program Director: Charles Orth, DO Program Coordinator: Amanda Walls

Residents Per Year: 4

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/research-medical-center/orthopedic-surgery-

residency/

## New Jersey

Inspira Health Network – Vineland, NJ Program Director: Fred McAlpin, III, DO

Program Coordinator: Heather Magee: mageeh@ihn.org; 856-641-6082

https://www.inspirahealthnetwork.org/services-treatments/graduate-medical-education/medical-residency/vineland-medical-residency/orthopedic-surgery

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Jefferson Health – NJ

Program Director: Joseph Daniel, DO; Joe.daniel@rothmaninstitute.com

Program Coordinator: Michele Tannenbaum; michele.tannenbaum@jefferson.edu; 856-651-

8682

Residents Per Year: 5

https://www.jeffersonhealth.org/about-us/academic-programs/graduate-medical-

education/residency-programs/ortho-surgery-new-jersey

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### New Mexico

MountainView Regional Medical Center – Las Cruces, NM

Program Director: Charles Metzger, MD

Program Coordinator: Laryssa Baeza; Laryssa.Baeza@mountainviewregional.com; 575-640-

2893

Residents Per Year: 2

https://www.mountainviewregional.com/graduate-medical-education-orthopedic-surgery

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Ohio

Akron General Medical Center/Cleveland Clinic - Akron, OH

Program Director: Nicholas DiNicola, MD

Program Coordinator: Holly Gordon; gordonh6@ccf.org; 330-344-6269

Residents Per Year: 3

https://my.clevelandclinic.org/locations/akron-general/medical-professionals/medical-

education/graduate/orthopaedic-surgery

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

OhioHealth/Doctors Hospital Program – Columbus, OH

Program Director: Jignesh Patel, DO

Program Coordinator: <u>DH-OrthoResidency@ohiohealth.com</u>

Residents Per Year: 5

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/residencies/orthopedic-surgery-doctors-

hospital

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

St. Elizabeth Youngstown Campus – St Elizabeth, OH

Program Director: John V. Gentile, DO

Program Coordinator: Tonya Harris; tharris2@mercy.com; 330-480-7142

Residents Per Year: 3

https://www.mercy.com/about-us/careers/graduate-medical-

education/locations/youngstown/orthopedic-residency-at-st-elizabeth-youngstown-hospital

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

University Hospital – Richmond Heights, OH Program Director: Jeffery Shroyer, MD

Program Coordinator: Jessica Owens; <u>Jessica.Owens@uhhospitals.org</u>; 440-516-8706 https://www.uhhospitals.org/medical-education/uh-community-consortium/geauga-

gme/orthopaedic-surgery-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Western Reserve Hospital Program – Cuyahoga Falls, OH

Program Director: Gregory Hill, DO Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 2

https://www.westernreservehospital.org/education/orthopedic-surgery

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Oklahoma

Oklahoma State University – Tulsa, OK

Program Director: Brent Norris, MD; <u>Brent.norris@otsok.com</u>

Program Coordinator: Laura Brown; laura.r.brown@okstate.edu; 918-599-4544

Residents Per Year: 2

https://medicine.okstate.edu/academics/surgery/ortho-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### <u>Pennsylvania</u>

Alleghany Health Network – Pittsburgh, PA

Program Director: Daniel Altman, MD

Program Coordinator: Leslie Hays; Leslie.hays@ahn.org; 412-359-6501

Residents Per Year: 5

https://www.ahn.org/health-care-professionals/education/graduate-medical-

education/residencies/orthopaedic-surgery.html

**USMLE Required? Yes** 

Millcreek Community Hospital – Erie, PA

Program Director: Shawn W. Storm, DO; <u>sstorm@maerie.org</u>; 814-868-7840 Program Coordinator: Kaitlin Hanes; <u>khanes@mchl.org</u>; 814-868-8217

Trogram Coordinator. Ramili Harles, <u>Kharlesen Territorg</u>, 014 000 0217

https://lecomhealth.com/community-hospital/medical-education/residency-training-

programs/orthopedic-surgery-residency

Philadelphia College of Osteopathic Medicine – Philadelphia, PA

Program Director: Joseph Rosenblatt, DO

Program Coordinator: Angelica Marquez, angeliclo@pcom.edu; 215-871-6926

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.pcom.edu/academics/graduate-medical-education/residency-and-fellowship-

programs/orthopedic-surgery.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Robert Packer Hospital-Guthrie – Sayre, PA Program Director: Abraham Appleton, MD Program Coordinator: Kierstin Gardner

Residents Per Year: 3

https://www.guthrie.org/orthopaedic-surgery-residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

UPMC Pinnacle - Harrisburg, PA

Program Director: Thomas S. Ackerman, DO

Program Coordinator: Kelly Murphy; murphykm3@upmc.edu; 717-657-7525

Residents Per Year: 5

https://www.upmc.com/campaigns/southcentral-pa/careers/gme/residencies/internal-

medicine

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

WellSpan Health/York Hospital Program - York, PA

Program Director: Thomas G. DiPasquale, DO

Program Coordinator: Laurel Lewis; <u>Llewis8@wellspan.ora</u>

Residents Per Year: 3

https://www.wellspanmedicaleducation.org/residency-programs/orthopedic-surgery

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### <u>Texas</u>

HCA Medical City Healthcare UNT-TCU – Denton, TX

Program Director: John T. Riehl, MD

Program Coordinator: Catherine Bailey; <u>Catherine.Bailey@MedicalCityHealth.com</u>

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/medical-city-denton/orthopedic-surgery-residency/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

JPS Health Network – Fort Worth, TX Program Director: Russell Wagner, MD

Program Coordinator: Ramona Guyden; RGuyden@jpshealth.org

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.jpshealthnet.org/orthopaedics

USMLE Required? Yes

### <u>Virginia</u>

Carilion Clinic - Virginia Tech Carilion School of Medicine Program - Roanoke, VA

Program Director: Jesse Seamon, MD; jbseamon@carilionclinic.org Program Coordinator: Kristen Walters; kewaltersl@carilionclinic.org

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.carilionclinic.org/medical-professionals/residencies/internships-and-fellowships/orthopaedic-surgery-residency

# Pathology – 2 Programs

### Alabama

University of South Alabama – Mobile, AL

Program Director: Osama R. Elkadi, MD; <u>oelkadi@health.southalabama.edu</u>; 251-471-7790 Program Coordinator: Bettina Kelson; <u>bkelson@health.southalabama.edu</u>; 251-471-7786

Residents Per Year: 3

https://www.southalabama.edu/colleges/com/departments/pathology/residency.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## <u>Pennsylvania</u>

Alleghany Health Network – Pittsburgh, PA Program Director: Joseph A. DelTondo, DO

Program Coordinator: Sue Pish; Spish@wpahs.org; 412-359-6037

Residents Per Year: 3

https://www.ahn.org/health-care-professionals/education/graduate-medical-

education/residencies/pathology.html

# Physical Medicine & Rehabilitation – 8 Programs

#### Arizona

HonorHealth Rehabilitation Hospital – Scottsdale, AZ

Program Director: April Pruski, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact: pmrresidency@honorhealth.com; 480-587-7177

Residents Per Year: 2

https://www.honorhealth.com/academic-affairs/physical-medicine-residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## Florida

Larkin Community Hospital - Miami, FL

Program Director: Jose Diaz, DO

Program Coordinator: Sueleidy Castillo; pmrcoordlch@larkinhospital.com

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.graduatemedicaleducation.org/pmr-homepage

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Larkin Community Hospital – Palm Springs Campus – Hialeah, FL

Program Director: Franz Richter, MD

Program Coordinator: Jordan Mendes; pmrcoordpsc@larkinhospital.com

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.graduatemedicaleducation.org/physical-medicine-rehabilitation-home-psc

# New Jersey

Inspira Health Network – Mullica Hill, NJ

Program Director: Ian Maitin, MD; maitin@rowan.edu

Program Coordinator: Mary Peterson; petersonn@ihn.org; 856-641-6091

https://www.inspirahealthnetwork.org/services-treatments/graduate-medical-

education/medical-residency/mullica-hill-medical-residency/physical-medicine-rehabilitation

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## New York

Rochester Regional Health Unity Hospital – Rochester NY

Program Director: Mary L. Dombovy, MD; Mary.Dombovy@rochesterreginoal.org; 585-368-3002

Program Coordinator: Allison Preteroti; Allison.Preteroti2@rochesterregional.org

Residents Per Year: 3

https://education.rochesterregional.org/residencies/unity-pmr

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Ohio

University Hospitals – Richmond Heights, OH Program Director: Christopher Parnell, DO Program Coordinator: Not available

https://www.uhhospitals.org/medical-education/uh-community-consortium/geauga-

gme/physical-medicine-and-rehabilitation-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# <u>Pennsylvania</u>

The Wright Center – Scranton, PA Program Director: Kenneth Gentilezza, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 7

http://www.thewrightcenter.org/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Texas

Texas Rehabilitation Hospital - Fort Worth, TX Program Director: Scott T. Stoll, DO, PhD

Program Coordinator: Maria Hamud, MHA; Maria.hamud@texasrehabhospital.com

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.texasrehabhospital.com/gme/graduate-medical-education

# Psychiatry – 31 Programs

#### Alabama

East Alabama Medical Center Program – Opelika, AL

Program Director: Not available Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.eastalabamahealth.org/careers-and-resources/psychiatric-residency-program/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

North Alabama Medical Center – Muscle Shoals, AL

Program Director: Praveen Narahari, MD Program Coordinator: Becky Uhlman

Residents Per Year: 5

https://namccares.com/psychiatry-residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

University of South Alabama – Mobile, AL Program Director: Luke Engeriser, MD

Program Coordinator: Ann Claunch; 251-706-5552

Residents Per Year: 5

https://www.southalabama.edu/colleges/com/departments/psychiatry/residency.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Arkansas

Unity Health-White County Medical Center Program – AR

Program Director: Robert C. Strayhan, MD

Program Coordinator: Dayna S Isham, BA; dayna.isham@unity-health.org

Residents Per Year: 5 http://www.unity-health.org Accepting COMLEX: Yes

## California

Dignity, St. Joseph's Medical Center - Stockton, CA

Program Director: Vijaya Ekambaram, MD

Program Coordinator: Carolyn Stutsman; Carolyn.Stutsman@dignityhealth.org

Residents Per Year: 7

https://www.dignityhealth.org/central-california/locations/stjosephs-stockton/for-

physicians/residency-programs/psychiatry-residency-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

UCLA, Kern Medical Center - Bakersfield, CA

Program Director: Sara Abdijadid, DO, MS

Program Coordinator: Jennifer Magno; Jennifer.Magno@kernmedical.com

https://www.kernmedical.com/academics/residency-fellowship-programs/psychiatry-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

University of California San Francisco Fresno – Fresno, CA

Program Director: Craig Campbell, MD

Program Coordinator: Inez Sweazy, inez.sweazy@ucsf.edu; 559-499-6578

Residents Per Year: 6

https://fresno.ucsf.edu/psychiatry/research

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Colorado

The Medical Center of Aurora – Aurora, CO Program Director: Zachary Robinson, MD

Program Coordinator: Gina Jecminek; <a href="mailto:gina.jecminek@healthonecares.com">gina.jecminek@healthonecares.com</a>; 303-360-3060

Residents Per Year: 8

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/aurora/psychiatry-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Florida

Centerstone – Bradenton, FL

Program Director: Jose Tomas Zaglul, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: ~4 (15 slots for PGY1-4)

https://centerstone.org/careers/psychiatric-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

HCA Florida Orange Park Hospital Program - Jacksonville, FL

Program Director: Barbara Gracious, MD

Program Coordinator: Katrina Davis; Katrina. Davis 2@hcahealthcare.com

Residents Per Year: 4

https://hcafloridahealthcare.com/locations/orange-park-hospital/graduate-medical-

education/psychiatry
Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Larkin Community Hospital – South Miami, FL

Program Director: Gerardo Ferrer, MD

Program Coordinator: Marie Rodriguez; psychooordlch@larkinhospital.com

Residents Per Year: ~13 (52 slots for PGY1-4)

https://www.graduatemedicaleducation.org/psychiatry-residency-acgme

### Louisiana

Willis-Knighton Health System Program – Shreveport, LA

Program Director: Katherine Smith, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 6

https://gme.wkhs.com/our-programs/psychiatry/how-to-apply

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Missouri

Ozark Center – Joplin, MO

Program Director: Nauman Ashraf, MD; nashraf@freemanhealth.com

Program Coordinators: deharrington@freemanhealth.com; ciworden@freemanhealth.com

Contact: 417-347-7603 Residents Per Year: 4-6

https://www.freemanhealth.com/ozarkcenter/psychiatric-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### New Jersey

Inspira Health Network – Vineland, NJ

Program Director: Zubair Khan, DO; khanz@rowan.edu

Program Coordinator: Sharon Mead Kates; meadkatess@ihn.org; 856-641-8662

Residents Per Year: 5

https://www.inspirahealthnetwork.org/services-treatments/graduate-medical-

education/medical-residency/vineland-medical-residency-0

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Virtua Health – Stratford, NJ

Program Director: John Case, MD; <a href="mailto:jcase@virtua.org">jcase@virtua.org</a>

Program Coordinator: Timothy Wong, DO; wongt@rowan.edu

Residents Per Year: 4-5

https://som.rowan.edu/graduate/residency/psychiatry/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## New York

Arnot Ogden Medical Center – Elmira, NY Program Director: Hannah Bushnell, DO

Program Coordinator: Alison Brennan; abrennan@arnothealth.org; 607-442-1713

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.arnothealthgme.org/psychiatry

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Rochester Regional Health System – Rochester General – Rochester, NY

Program Director: Ann EZ Griepp, MD

https://residency.rochesterregional.org/rgh-psychiatry

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

St. John's Episcopal Hospital – South Shore Program – Far Rockaway, NY

Program Director: Madhu Rajanna, MD

Program Coordinator: Judith Brown; <u>Jbrown@ehs.org</u>; 718-869-7248

Residents Per Year: 4

https://ehs.org/medical-education/psychiatry

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### North Carolina

Campbell University, Cape Fear Valley Psychiatry Residency – Lillington, NC

Program Director: Scott Klenzak, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

https://www.capefearvalley.com/residency/psychiatry-home.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Ohio

Akron General Medical Center/Cleveland Clinic – Akron, OH

Program Director: Shivnaveen Bains, MD; BainsS@ccf.org; 330-344-6110

Program Coordinator: Lynn Mains

Residents Per Year: 4

https://my.clevelandclinic.org/locations/akron-general/medical-professionals/medical-

education/graduate/psychiatry Accepting COMLEX? Yes

OhioHealth/Riverside Methodist Hospital Program – Columbus, OH

Program Director: Adam Jara, DO

Program Coordinator: Audra Boring; Audra.Boring@OhioHealth.com

Residents Per Year: 3

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/residencies/psychiatry-riverside

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## <u>Oklahoma</u>

Griffin Memorial Psychiatry – Oklahoma City, OK

Program Director: Clayton Morris, MD

Program Coordinator: Rett Norman; rett.norman@odmhsas.org

Residents Per Year: 6

https://oklahoma.gov/odmhsas/trainings/griffin-memorial-psychiatry-residency-program.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Oklahoma State University – Tulsa, OK

Program Director: Samuel Martin, MD; samuel.martin@okstate.edu; 918-561-8474

Program Coordinator: Lisa Williams; <u>lisa.williams13@okstate.edu</u>; 918-236-4038

Residents Per Year: ~6 (24 approved slots for PGY1-4)

https://medicine.okstate.edu/academics/psychiatry/residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## <u>Pennsylvania</u>

Alleghany Health Network – Pittsburgh, PA

Program Director: Gary Swanson, MD

Program Coordinator: Cindy DeLuca; Cdeluca@wpahs.ora

Residents Per Year: 5

https://www.ahn.org/health-care-professionals/education/graduate-medical-

education/residencies/psychiatry.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Jefferson Health – Philadelphia, PA

Program Director: Adrienne T. Gerken, MD

Program Coordinator: Hillary Beach; Hillary.Beach@jefferson.edu; 215-955-5638

Residents Per Year: 10

https://www.jefferson.edu/academics/colleges-schools-

institutes/skmc/departments/psychiatry/programs/residency.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Millcreek Community Hospital - Erie, PA

Program Director: Meghan McCarthy, DO; mmccarthy@maerie.org; 814-868-2476

Program Coordinator: Laurie Mahoney, <a href="mahoney@mchl.org">lmahoney@mchl.org</a>

Residents Per Year: ~5 (20 slots for PGY1 - 4)

https://lecomhealth.com/community-hospital/medical-education/residency-training-

programs/psychiatry-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

The Wright Center – Scranton, PA Program Director: Vinod Sharma, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 6

http://www.thewrightcenter.org/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### **Texas**

John Peter Smith Hospital Health Network – Fort Worth, TX

Program Director: Dustin Stonewall DeMoss DO; <u>ddemoss@jpshealth.org</u> Program Coordinator: Jennifer Keene; <u>JKeene@jpshealth.org</u>; 817-702-3050

Residents Per Year: ~10 (40 slots for PGY1-4) https://www.jpshealthnet.org/psychiatry

TIGMER/San Antonio – San Antonio, TX Program Director: Jason Miller, DO

Program Coordinator: Leslie Quintana; laquinta@uiwtx.edu

Residents Per Year: 12

https://www.tigmer.com/psychiatry

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## <u>Virginia</u>

Carilion Clinic – Virginia Tech Carilion School of Medicine Program – Roanoke, VA

Program Director: Michael Greenage, DO Program Coordinator: Amanda Paxton

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.carilionclinic.org/medical-professionals/residencies/internships-and-

fellowships/psychiatry-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

LewisGale Medical Center – Salem, VA Program Director: Brian E. Wood, DO Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact: LGMC.GMEPsych@hcahealthcare.com

Residents Per Year: 8

https://hcavirginia.com/locations/lewisgale-medical-center/graduate-medical-

education/psychiatry
Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# Radiology – 8 Programs

## <u>Alabama</u>

University of South Alabama – Mobile, AL

Program Director: Brett Martin, MD

Program Coordinator: Shunda Fakaha; <u>SFakaha@Health.SouthAlabama.edu;</u> 251-471-7866

Residents Per Year: ~5 (20 approved slots over 4 years)

https://www.southalabama.edu/colleges/com/departments/radiology/residency.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## Florida

Larkin Community Hospital – South Miami, FL

Program Director: Osmany DeAngelo, DO; Paul Koenigsberg, pkoenigsberg@gmail.com

Program Coordinator: Yuris Marquez; radcoordlch@larkinhopital.com

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.graduatemedicaleducation.org/radiology-home

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### New York

Arnot Ogden Medical Center – Elmira, NY

Program Director: Gerard Buffo, MD

Program Coordinator: Melissa Mattison; mmattison@arnotheath.org; 607-442-1713

Residents Per Year: 2

https://www.arnothealthgme.org/radiology-1

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Rochester Regional Health System – Rochester General – Rochester, NY

Program Director: Joel P. Thompson, MD

Program Coordinator: Chelsy Shufelt; <a href="mailto:Chelsy.Shufelt@rochesterregional.org">Chelsy.Shufelt@rochesterregional.org</a>

Residents Per Year: 5

https://residency.rochesterregional.org/rgh-dr

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### Ohio

Aultman Hospital – Canton, OH Program Director: Colleen Morris, MD

Program Coordinator: Amanda Fouts; 330-363-6856

Residents Per Year: 4

http://www.cantonradiology.com

### Oklahoma

Oklahoma State University, Diagnostic Radiology – Tulsa, OK

Program Director: Donald von Borstel, DO; <u>donaldvonborstel@gmail.com</u> Program Coordinator: Christa Arnold; <u>christa@diarads.net</u>; 918-935-3551

Residents Per Year: 3-4

https://medicine.okstate.edu/academics/diagnostic-radiology

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## <u>Pennsylvania</u>

Alleghany Health Network – Pittsburgh, PA Program Director: William Peterson, MD

Program Coordinator: Melissa Laity, melissa.laity@ahn.org, 412-359-8409; Lilly Perry,

lilly.perry@ahn.org, 412-359-8260

Residents Per Year: 7

https://www.ahn.org/health-care-professionals/education/graduate-medical-

education/residencies/diagnostic-radiology.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Tennessee

Baptist Memorial Hospital – Memphis, TN

Program Director: John Stanfill, MD

Program Coordinator: Angela Callens; acallens@msit.com; 901-226-3001

Residents Per Year: 6

https://bmme-radiology-memphis.org

# Radiation Oncology – 1 program

# <u>Pennsylvania</u>

Alleghany Health Network – Pittsburgh, PA Program Director: Stephen Karlovitis, MD

Program Coordinator: Amy Guckert; amy.guckert@ahn.org

Contact: 412-359-3400 Residents Per Year: 1

https://www.ahn.org/health-care-professionals/education/graduate-medical-

education/residencies/radiation-oncology

# Surgical Critical Care – 3 Programs

### Alabama

University of South Alabama, Surgical Critical Care Fellowship - Mobile, AL

Program Director: Christopher Kinnard, MD

Program Coordinator: Cynthia Dennis, cdennis@health.southalabama.edu

Fellows Per Year: 1

https://www.southalabama.edu/colleges/com/departments/surgery/surgical-critical-care-

fellowship.html

### Ohio

OhioHealth Program – Surgical Critical Care Fellowship, Columbus, OH

Program Director: Michelle Kincaid, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Fellows Per Year: 2

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/fellowships/surgical-critical-care-fellowship-

grant-medical-center
Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### **Texas**

Medical City Plano – Plano TX Program Director: John Bini, MD

Program Coordinator: Tonya Whiteley; tonya.whiteley@hcahealthcare.com

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/medical-city-plano/surgical-critical-care-fellowship/

# Urology – 3 Programs

# New Jersey

Jefferson Health – New Jersey

Program Director: Thomas Mueller, MD; muellertj@gmail.com

Program Coordinator: Doris McNeill; <u>doris.mcneill@jefferson.edu;</u> 609-781-7246 <u>https://www.jeffersonhealth.org/about-us/academic-programs/graduate-medical-</u>

education/residency-programs/urology-new-jersey

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## Ohio

Akron General Medical Center/Cleveland Clinic – Akron, OH

Program Director: Neel V. Parekh, MD

Program Coordinator: Kimberly Sloan Stakleff; <a href="mailto:ccaqurology@ccf.org">ccaqurology@ccf.org</a>; 330-344-8286

Residents Per Year: 2

https://my.clevelandclinic.org/locations/akron-general/medical-professionals/medical-

education/araduate/urology

USMLE Required? Yes

## <u>Pennsylvania</u>

Alleghany Health Network – Pittsburgh, PA

Program Director: John C. Lyne, MD

Program Coordinator: Pauline Zorosak; 412-246-2453

Residents Per Year: 2

https://www.ahn.org/health-care-professionals/education/graduate-medical-

education/residencies/urology.html

# Addiction Medicine – 5 Programs

### Alabama

University of South Alabama – Mobile, AL Program Director: J. Luke Engeriser, MD

Program Coordinator: Ann Claunch; 251-706-5552

Fellows Per Year: 1

https://www.southalabama.edu/colleges/com/departments/psychiatry/addiction-

fellowship.html

### Missouri

Ozark Center – Joplin, MO

Program Director: Nauman Ashraf, MD; <a href="mailto:nashraf@freemanhealth.com">nashraf@freemanhealth.com</a> Program Coordinator: <a href="mailto:deharrington@freemanhealth.com">deharrington@freemanhealth.com</a>; 816-654-7000

Fellows Per Year: 2

https://www.freemanhealth.com/service/addiction-medicine-fellowship-program#964037043-

1579335022

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### Ohio

OhioHealth/Grant Medical Center Program – Addiction Medicine Fellowship, Columbus, OH

Program Director: Krisanna Deppen, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Fellows Per Year: 3

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/fellowships/addiction-medicine-fellowship-

grant-medical-center
Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Oklahoma

Oklahoma State University – Tulsa, OK Program Director: Samuel Martin, MD

Program Coordinator: Camillia Estes, k.estes@okstate.edu; Ethan Nickels,

ethan.nickel@okstate.edu

https://medicine.okstate.edu/academics/psychiatry/addiction-fellowship.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### <u>Tennessee</u>

Baptist Memorial Hospital Center – Memphis, TN

Program Director: Shawn Hamm, MD

COM Affiliated Residency Programs

Program Coordinator: Caroline Snell; <a href="mailto:shenill.smith@bmhcc.org">shenill.smith@bmhcc.org</a>

Fellows Per Year: 5

https://bmme-addictionmedicine-memphis.org

# Cardiology or Cardiovascular Disease – 11 Programs

### Alabama

University of South Alabama – Mobile, AL Program Director: Bassam Omar, MD, PhD

Program Coordinator: Donna Gregory; dgregory@health.southalabama.edu

Fellows Per Year: 3

https://www.southalabama.edu/colleges/com/departments/internalmedicine/cardiovascular-

diseases-fellowship.html

#### Arizona

Abrazo Health, Cardiovascular Disease Fellowship – Arrowhead Campus, Phoenix, AZ

Program Director: Nickalaus Gramze, MD

Program Coordinator: Angeline Iñiguez; Angeline.Iniguez@abrazohealth.com; 623-848-5407

Fellows Per Year: 2

https://www.abrazohealth.com/health-professionals/abrazo-health-residency-

programs/abrazo-cardiovascular-disease-fellowship-program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## New Jersey

Jefferson Health – New Jersey

Program Director: Troy Randle, DO; doctlr@yahoo.com

Program Coordinator: Kelly Broome; kbroome@virtua.org; 856-755-1173

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Inspira Health – Mullica Hill, NJ Program Director: Kurt Kaulback, MD

Program Coordinator: Amy Land; landa@ihn.org; 856-641-7675

https://www.inspirahealthnetwork.org/services-treatments/graduate-medical-

education/medical-residency/mullica-hill-medical-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### North Carolina

Campbell University, Cape Fear Valley Cardiology Fellowship – Fayetteville, NC

Program Director: Amol Bahekar, MD

Program Coordinator: Jameka Morrison; imorr5@capefearvalley.com

Fellows Per Year: 3

https://www.capefearvalley.com/residency/programs/cardiology-fellowship-home.html

#### COM Affiliated Residency Programs

### Ohio

OhioHealth/Doctors Hospital Program – Columbus, OH

Program Director: Kevin Stiver, MD

Program Coordinator: Jordan Fischbach; <u>Jordan.Fischbach@ohiohealth.com</u>

Fellows Per Year: 4

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/fellowships/cardiovascular-fellowship-doctors-

hospital

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Oklahoma

Oklahoma State University – Tulsa, OK

Program Director: Daniel E. Wildes, Jr., DO; <a href="mailto:dwildes@okstate.edu">dwildes@okstate.edu</a>; 918-582-7711

Program Coordinator: Molleigh Robinson; Molleigh.e.robinson@okstate.edu; 918-586-4513

Fellows Per Year: 2

https://medicine.okstate.edu/academics/cardiology/fellowship

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### **Texas**

HCA Healthcare Corpus Christi Med Center – Corpus Christi, TX

Program Director: Thomas Alexander, MD

Program Coordinator: Linda Adame; <u>linda.adame@hcahealthcare.com</u> <u>https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/corpus-christi-medical-center/</u>

HCA Medical City Healthcare UNT-TCU – Fort Worth, TX

Program Director: Amir Malik, MD

Program Coordinator: Madison Garrett; madison.garrett2@hcahealthcare.com

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/medical-city-fort-worth/cardiovascular-disease-

fellowship/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

HCA Medical City Healthcare UNT-TCU - Fort Worth, TX

Program Director: Giri Mundluru, MD

Program Coordinator: Alyssa Griffith; alyssa.griffith@hcahealthcare.com

Fellows Per Year: 2

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/medical-city-fort-worth/interventional-cardiology-

fellowship/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

HCA Medical City Healthcare UNT-TCU – Fort Worth, TX

Program Director: Senthil Thambidorai, MD

Program Coordinator: Madison Garrett; <u>madison.garrett2@hcahealthcare.com</u> <a href="https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/medical-city-fort-worth/clinical-cardiac-data-cardi

electrophysiology/.

	COM Affiliated Residency Programs		
I	Nov. 14, 2025	AACOM UME-GME Task Force	113

# Sports Medicine – 10 Programs

#### Alabama

St. Vincent's East - Birmingham, AL

Program Director: Glenn Dortch; glennd@asmi.org

Program Coordinator: Jan Flurry; JanF@asmi.org; 205-918-2146

Fellows Per Year: 4

Sports Medicine: <a href="https://asmi.org/fellowships-residency/primary-care-sports-medicine-">https://asmi.org/fellowships-residency/primary-care-sports-medicine-</a>

fellowship/

Orthopaedic Medicine: https://asmi.org/fellowships-residency/orthopaedic-sports-medicine-

fellowship/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### Arizona

Yuma Regional Medical Center – Yuma, AZ

Program Director: Ryan Zerr, DO Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact: gmeoffice@yumaregional.org; 928-336-2000

https://www.yumaregional.org/careers/residency-and-training/sport-medicine-fellowship

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### New Jersey

Inspira Health – Mullica Hill, NJ Program Director: Adam Zucconi, DO

Program Manager: Migdalia Centeno; centenom@ihn.org; 856-641-6022

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## North Carolina

Campbell University – Buies Creek, NC Program Director: Gregory Hon, DO

Program Coordinator: Tydal M. Jackson; <a href="mailto:tmjackson@campbell.edu">tmjackson@campbell.edu</a>; 910-893-1897

Fellows Per Year: 2

https://medicine.campbell.edu/academics/graduate-medical-education/sports-medicine-

<u>fellowship</u>

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### **Ohio**

OhioHealth/Riverside Methodist Hospital Program – Columbus, OH

Program Director: Jason Dapore, DO

Program Coordinator: Jason Diehl; <u>Jason.Diehl@ohiohealth.com</u>

Fellows Per Year: 2

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/fellowships/sports-medicine-fellowship-

<u>riverside-methodist-hospital</u> Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# <u>Pennsylvania</u>

Lake Erie College of Osteopathic Medicine – Erie, PA

Program Director: Christopher Rial, DO; <a href="mailto:christopher.rial@med.lecom.edu">christopher.rial@med.lecom.edu</a>; 814-868-2179

Program Coordinator: Not available

https://lecomhealth.com/sports-medicine-fellowship

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## South Carolina

Campbell University/Conway Medical Center Sports Medicine Fellowship Program –

Conway, SC

Program Director: Jason Sharp, DO

Program Coordinator: Chastity Garman; cgarman@cmc-sc.org

Fellows Per Year: 2

https://www.conwaymedicalcenter.com/gme/sports-medicine-fellowship/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## **Texas**

JPS Health Network – Fort Worth, TX

Program Director: Karen M Kirk, MD; <a href="kkirk@jpshealth.org">kkirk@jpshealth.org</a>
Program Coordinator: Latrevia Joubert; <a href="lipubert@jpshealth.org">lipubert@jpshealth.org</a>

https://www.jpshealthnet.org/medical-professionals/fellowship-programs

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

TIGMER - San Antonio, TX

Program Director: Eliot Young, MD Program Coordinator: Betty A. Moya

Fellows Per Year: 2

https://www.tigmer.com/smf Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## <u>Virginia</u>

HCA Healthcare LewisGale Hospital-Montgomery/VCOM Program – Blacksburg, VA

Program Director: Mark Rogers, DO

Program Coordinator: Catherine Spennacchio

Contact: 540-231-3150 Residents Per Year: 4

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/lewisgale-hospital-montgomery/sports-medicine-

fellowship/

# Transitional Year – 31 Programs

## Alabama

Southeast Health - Dothan, AL

Program Director: Ravi Nallamothu, MD Program Coordinator: Elizabeth Payne

Residents Per Year: 12

https://www.southeasthealth.org/ty-program/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### Arizona

Abrazo West Campus – Goodyear, AZ Program Director: Paden Hendrickson, MD

Program Coordinator: Martha Ramirez; Martha.Ramirez@abrazohealth.com; 623-848-5612

Residents Per Year: 13

https://www.abrazohealth.com/health-professionals/abrazo-health-residency-

programs/abrazo-transitional-year-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Arkansas

Arkansas College Osteopathic Medicine Program – Mercy

Program Director: Andrew Ryals, DO

Program Coordinator: JoAnn Chandler; <u>JoAnn.Chandler2@mercv.net</u>

Residents Per Year: 12

https://www.mercy.net/healthcare-education/graduate/fsm

Accepting COMLEX: Yes

Unity Health – AR

Program Director: Neelakanta A Dadi, MD

Program Coordinator: Leslie C. Provence, C-TAGME, MBA; leslie.provence@unity-health.org

Residents Per Year: 16

https://www.unity-health.org Accepting COMLEX: Yes

### California

Dignity, St. Joseph's Medical Center – Stockton, CA

Program Director: D. Brian Wood, MD

Program Coordinator: Jessica Oliveira; Jessica Oliveira@DignityHealth.org

Residents Per Year: 10

https://www.dignityhealth.org/central-california/locations/stjosephs-stockton/for-

physicians/residency-programs/transitional-year-residency

Kaweah Delta – Visalia, CA

Program Director: Michael Stanley, DO

Program Coordinator: Krystal De Azevedo; <u>GMETYResid@kaweahhealth.org</u>

Residents Per Year: 12

https://www.kaweahhealth.org/gme-residency-programs/transitional-year

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Saint Agnes Medical Center – Fresno, CA Program Director: Clifton van Putten, MD, FASA

Program Coordinator: Adriana Belmontez; Adriana Belmontez@samc.com; 559-450-5372

Residents Per Year: 11

https://www.samc.com/graduate-medical-education/programs/transitional-year

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Colorado

Sky Ridge Medical Center – Lone Tree, CO Program Director: Ryan Spilman, DO; 303-519-6510

Program Coordinator: Carrie Nealon; Carrie.Nealon@HealthONEcares.com; 720-225-4466

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/sky-ridge/transitional-year-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# New Jersey

CarePoint Health Bayonne Medical Center – Bayonne, NJ

Program Director: Howard Levine, D.O.; <a href="mailto:howard.levine@carepointhealth.org">howard.levine@carepointhealth.org</a>

Program Coordinator: Catherine Wong; catherine.wong@carepointhealth.org; 201-858-5249

Inspira Health Network - Mullica Hill, NJ

Program Director: Philip Collins, DO; collinsp@rowan.edu

Program Coordinator: Sheila Valentin; valentins@ihn.org; 856-508-1000 Ext 83291 https://www.inspirahealthnetwork.org/services-treatments/graduate-medicaleducation/medical-residency/mullica-hill-medical-residency/transitional-internship

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Inspira Health Network – Vineland, NJ Program Director: Kristen Rainear, DO

Program Coordinator: Alexandria Rivera; riveraa2@ihn.org; 856-641-6054 https://www.inspirahealthnetwork.org/services-treatments/graduate-medicaleducation/medical-residency/vineland-medical-residency/transitional

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Virtua Health – Stratford, NJ

Program Director: Todd Schachter, DO

Program Coordinator: Yvette Flanagan, M.A.; 856-566-2742; flanagany@rowan.edu

Residents Per Year 9

### https://som.rowan.edu/graduate/internships.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### New Mexico

MountainView Regional Medical Center – Las Cruces, NM

Program Director: Andrey Manov, MD, FACP

Program Coordinator: Joe Placheta; joe.placheta@hcahealthcare.com

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/mountainview-hospital/transitional-year-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### North Carolina

Campbell University/Cape Fear Valley Health Transitional Year Program – Fayetteville, NC

Program Director: Chinazor Umerah, MD; <u>CUMER2@capefearvalley.com</u>

Program Coordinator: Audrea Taylor; <a href="mailto:ttayl3@capefearvalley.com">ttayl3@capefearvalley.com</a>

Residents Per Year: 20

https://www.capefearvalley.com/residency/programs/transitional-year-home.html

Campbell University/Harnett Health Transitional Year Program, NC

Program Director: Evelyn Slee, DO

Program Coordinator: Ashley Reardon; <u>areardon@capefearvalley.com</u>

Residents Per Year: 13

https://myharnetthealth.org/transitional-year-residency/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Campbell University/Sampson Regional Medical Center – Clinton, NC

Program Director: Subodh Pal, MD

Program Coordinator: Karen Wright; <a href="mailto:kwright@sampsonrmc.org">kwright@sampsonrmc.org</a>

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.sampsonrmc.org/gme-transitional-year-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Campbell University/UNC Health Southeastern – Lumberton, NC

Program Director: Godfrey Onime, MD

Program Coordinator: Chrissy McGirt; <a href="mailto:Chrissy.McGirt@srmc.org">Chrissy.McGirt@srmc.org</a>

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.unchealthsoutheastern.org/residency-program/transitional-year-residency/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# Ohio

OhioHealth/Riverside Methodist Hospital Program – Columbus, OH

Program Director: Brian Zeno, MD

Program Coordinator: Emily McMurtry; Emily.McMurtry@ohiohealth.com

Residents Per Year: 12

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/residencies/transitional-year-riverside-methodist

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Oklahoma

SSM Health St. Anthony Hospital - Oklahoma City, OK

Program Director: Gregg Eichman, DO

Program Coordinator: Melinda Garza; melinda.garza@ssmhealth.com; 405-272-8437

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.ssmhealth.com/resources-for-health-professionals/education/medical-

residencies/st-anthony-hospital-transitional-year-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# <u>Pennsylvania</u>

Mercy Catholic Medical Center Program - Darby, PA

Program Director: Gabriel Lerman, DO Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 12

https://www.trinityhealthma.org/healthcare-professionals/gme/mcmc/transitional-year/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Millcreek Community Hospital – Erie, PA

Program Director: John J. Kalata, DO; <u>jkalata@lecom.edu</u>; <u>814-868-8217</u> Program Coordinator: Linda Palmer; <u>lpalmer@mchl.org</u>; 814-868-8294

https://lecomhealth.com/community-hospital/medical-education/transitional-year-residency-

program

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Roxborough Hospital, Philadelphia College of Osteopathic Medicine – Philadelphia, PA

Program Director: Erik Polan, DO

Program Coordinator: Christine Wilkinson, <a href="mailto:christinevi@pcom.edu">christinevi@pcom.edu</a>; 215-871-6693

Residents Per Year: 10

https://www.pcom.edu/academics/graduate-medical-education/residency-and-fellowship-

programs/transitional-year.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### South Carolina

Campbell University/Conway Medical Center - Conway, SC

Program Director: Terry Levenson, MD

Program Coordinator: Angela Allen; angela.allen@cmc-sc.com

Residents Per Year: 15

https://www.conwaymedicalcenter.com/transitional-year-residency-program/

HCA Healthcare/Mercer University School of Medicine/Grand Strand Regional Medical

Center Program – Myrtle Beach, SC

Program Director: Jilian R. Sansbury, MD, FACP, FHM

Program Coordinator: Kim Miller; GSMC.TYRes@hcahealthcare.com

Residents Per Year: 12

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/grand-strand-health/transitional-year-residency/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Spartanburg Regional Medical Center - Spartanburg, SC

Program Director: Brandon Davis, MD

Program Coordinator: Sissy Thompson; <a href="mailto:sthompson6@srhs.com">sthompson6@srhs.com</a>

Residents Per Year: 6

https://www.spartanburgregional.com/medical-education/transitional-year-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# **Texas**

JPS Health Network – Fort Worth, TX Program Director: Jocelyn Zee, DO

Program Coordinator: Kristie Cantu; kcantu@jpshealth.org; 817-702-3499

Residents Per Year: 12

https://www.jpshealthnet.org/transitional

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Medical City Plano – Plano TX

Program Director: Muhammad Siddique, MD

Program Coordinator: Shaniquwa Patrick; <a href="mailto:shaniquwa.patrick@hcahealthcare.com">shaniquwa.patrick@hcahealthcare.com</a> <a href="https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/medical-city-plano/transitional-year-residency">https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/medical-city-plano/transitional-year-residency</a>

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## <u>Virginia</u>

HCA Healthcare LewisGale Hospital – Montgomery/VCOM Program – Blacksburg, VA

Program Director: Peter Recupero, DO

Program Coordinator: Donna Underwood; donna.underwood@hcahealthcare.com

Residents Per Year: 4

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/lewisgale-hospital-montgomery/transitional-year-residency/welcome-letter.dot

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

LewisGale Medical Center – Salem, VA Program Director: Prospero Cortorreal, MD

Program Coordinator: Phil Hunnicut; LGMC.GMETY@HCAHealthcare.com

Residents Per Year: 15

https://hcavirginia.com/locations/lewisgale-medical-center/graduate-medical-

education/transitional-year

# Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Mary Washington Hospital Program – Fredericksburg, VA

Program Director: Nilsa Jimenez, MD
Program Coordinator: GME@mwhc.com

Residents Per Year: 12

https://www.marywashingtonhealthcare.com/careers/graduate-medical-

education/transitional-year/
Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Riverside Regional Medical Center Program – Newport News, VA

Program Director: Nathaniel S. Minnick, DO

Program Coordinator: Not Available

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.riversideonline.com/en/careers/internships-and-residencies/physician-

residencies/transitional-residency-program

# Pediatrics – 7 Programs

### Alabama

University of South Alabama – Mobile, AL Program Director: Richard M. Whitehurst, Jr., MD

Program Coordinator: pedsresidency@health.southalabama.edu; 251-415-1087

Residents Per Year: 12

https://www.southalabama.edu/colleges/com/departments/peds/residency.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### California

University of California San Francisco Fresno – Fresno, CA

Program Director: Steven Foster, DO

Program Coordinator: Bree Godoy; <a href="mailto:bree.godoy@ucsf.edu">bree.godoy@ucsf.edu</a>; 559-499-6556

Residents Per Year: 8

https://fresno.ucsf.edu/pediatrics

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Valley Children's Hospital – Madera, CA

Program Director: Vini Vijayan, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact: gme@valleychildrens.org; 559-353-5141

Residents Per Year: 14

https://www.valleychildrens.org/pediatric-residency-program/residency-program-home

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Idaho

Full Circle Health Idaho – Boise, ID Program Director: Perry Brown, MD

Program Coordinator: Rhonda Prudhomme; RhondaPrudhomme@FullCircleIdaho.org; 208-514-

2500 x1848

Residents Per Year: 4

https://www.fullcircleidaho.org/residency/residencyprogram/pediatrics-residency-of-idaho

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## Oklahoma

Oklahoma State University – Tulsa, OK

Program Directors: Shawna Duncan, DO and Laura Bode, DO

Program Coordinator: Sommer Bentley; sommer.bentley@okstate.edu; 918-382-3178

Residents Per Year: 13

https://medicine.okstate.edu/academics/pediatrics/residency

### Tennessee

Ballad Health – Johnson City, TN Program Director: Not available Program Coordinator: Not available Contact: academics@balladhealth.org

Residents Per Year: 8

https://www.balladhealth.org/medical-education/pediatrics-residency

# <u>Virginia</u>

Carilion Clinic – Virginia Tech Carilion School of Medicine Program – Roanoke, VA

Program Director: Anne Washofsky, DO

Program Coordinator: Michelle Botelho; 540-769-0763; mbrevia@carilionclinic.org

Residents Per Year: 5

https://www.carilionclinic.org/pediatrics-residency#about

# Pharmacy – 2 Programs

### <u>Arizona</u>

Yuma Regional Medical Center – Yuma, AZ

Program Director: Mark Jordan, PharmD; mjordan@yumaregional.org; 928-336-7815

Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 2

https://www.yumaregional.org/careers/pharmacy-residency-program

# <u>Pennsylvania</u>

Millcreek Community Hospital, Lake Erie College of Osteopathic Medicine – Erie, PA PGY1 Program Director: Brandon Sing, PharmD; <a href="mailto:bsing@lecom.edu">bsing@lecom.edu</a>; 814-868-3986 PGY2 Program Director: Ashley Strong, PharmD; <a href="mailto:aking@lecomslc.org">aking@lecomslc.org</a>; 814-868-3426

Program Coordinator: Not available

https://lecomhealth.com/community-hospital/medical-education/residency-training-programs/pharmacy-residency

# Clinical Pastoral Education – 1 Program

## <u>Arizona</u>

Yuma Regional Medical Center – Yuma, AZ

Program Director: Mark Mallinger, mmallinger@yumaregional.org; 928-336-7002

Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 4-6

https://www.yumaregional.org/careers/clinical-pastoral-education-program

# Micrographic Surgery and Dermatologic Oncology – 2 Programs

# <u>Georgia</u>

Philadelphia College of Osteopathic Medicine Micrographic Surgery and Dermatologic

Oncology - Roswell, GA

Program Director: Christopher Buckley, DO Program Coordinator: Sandy Ingram

Fellows Per Year: 2

https://www.pcom.edu/academics/graduate-medical-education/residency-and-fellowship-

programs/dermatology.html Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# North Carolina

Campbell University/Sampson Regional Medical Center Program – Clinton, NC

Program Director: Rene Bermudez, DO

Program Coordinator: Courtney Martin; <a href="mailto:cmartin@aadermatology.com">cmartin@aadermatology.com</a>

Residents Per Year: 1

https://medicine.campbell.edu/academics/graduate-medical-education/residencies/

# Child and Adolescent Psychiatry – 2 Program

# North Carolina

Campbell University/Cape Fear Valley Health – Fayetteville, NC

Program Director: Sree Latha Krishna Jadapalle, MD

Program Coordinator: Kendrick Bentham; kbentham@capefearvalley.com

Residents Per Year: 3

https://www.capefearvalley.com/residency/redesign/index.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# **Texas**

John Peter Smith Hospital – Fort Worth, TX

Program Director: Gunit Kahlon, MD

Program Coordinator: Latrevia Joubert; <u>ljoubert@jpshealth.org</u>

https://www.jpshealthnet.org/medical-professionals/fellowship-programs

# Geriatric Medicine – 5 Programs

## Alabama

Thomas Hospital – Fairhope, AL

Program Director: Thomas McCulloch, MD

Program Coordinator: Ana Peters

Fellows Per Year: 2

https://www.infirmaryhealth.org/careers/residencies/geriatric-medicine-fellowship/

# New Jersey

Virtua Health - Stratford, NJ

Program Director: Kevin Overbeck, DO; overbeke@rowan.edu

Program Coordinator: Jennifer DeGennaro; degennaro@rowan.edu; 856-566-6297

https://som.rowan.edu/graduate/residency/family/fellowships.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### Ohio

OhioHealth/Grant Medical Center Program – Geriatric Medicine Fellowship – Columbus, OH

Program Director: Karen Kirkham, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Fellows Per Year: 2

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/fellowships/geriatric-medicine-fellowship-

grant-medical-center
Accepting COMLEX? Yes

## <u>Pennsylvania</u>

Philadelphia College of Osteopathic Medicine Geriatric Medicine Fellowship – Philadelphia,

PΑ

Program Director: Nicol Joseph, DO Program Coordinator: Brenda Wolf

Fellows Per Year: 1

https://www.pcom.edu/academics/graduate-medical-education/residency-and-fellowship-

programs/geriatrics.html Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### **Texas**

JPS Health Network – Fort Worth, TX

Program Director: Reena Mathews, MD; JPSGeriatricsFellowship@jpshealth.org

Program Coordinator: Linda L Ortega; Lortega@jpshealth.org

COM Affiliated Residency Proc	ırams
-------------------------------	-------

Geriatric Medicine – 5 Programs

Fellows Per Year: 2

https://www.jpshealthnet.org/geriatric-medicine Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# Geriatric Psychiatry – 1 Program

New Jersey

Virtua Health – Stratford, NJ

Program Director: Martin Forsberg, MD; forsbemm@rowan.edu

Program Coordinator: Jennifer DeGennaro; degennaro@rowan.edu; 856-566-6297

https://som.rowan.edu/graduate/residency/psychiatry/

# ONMM - 9 Programs

#### Arizona

Midwestern University – Glendale, AZ Program Director: Gary Gailius, DO

Program Coordinator: Maren Reese; mreese@midwestern.edu; 623-572-3854

https://www.mwuresidencies.com/programs/midwestern-university-multi-specialty-clinic-nnm-

omn-residency

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### Colorado

Rocky Vista University/Still OPTI ONMM3 Residency Program – Englewood, CO

Program Director: Scott Wilkie, DO, MS; swilkie@rvu.edu

Program Coordinator: Nadya Sharonova; <a href="mailto:nsharonova@rvu.edu">nsharonova@rvu.edu</a>

https://www.rvu.edu/academics/graduate-medical-education/onmm3/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### Missouri

Still OPTI/Northeast Regional Medical Center Osteopathic Neuromusculoskeletal Medicine –

Kirksville, MO

Program Director: Eric Snider, DO

Program Coordinator: Melissa Yowell; melissayowell@atsu.edu

https://www.nermc.com/osteopathic-neuromusculoskeletal-medicine-residenc

Residents Per Year: 3
Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### New Jersey

Virtua Health - Stratford, NJ

Program Director: Alexander King; kingale@rowan.edu

Program Coordinator: Alejandra Coe; coe@rowan.edu; 856-566-6929

https://som.rowan.edu/graduate/nmm/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Ohio

OhioHealth/O'Bleness Hospital Program – Osteopathic Neuromusculoskeletal Medicine

Residency - Athens, OH

Program Director: Jennifer Kingery, DO

#### **COM Affiliated Residency Programs**

Program Coordinator: Not available

Residents Per Year: 1

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/residencies/neuromuscular-obleness

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### Oklahoma

Oklahoma State University Medical Center – Tulsa, OK Program Director: Mark Thai, DO; mark.thai@okstate.edu

Program Coordinator: Rebecca Allison; rebecca allison@okstate.edu

https://medicine.okstate.edu/academics/osteopathic-manipulative-medicine/fellowship/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# <u>Pennsylvania</u>

Philadelphia College of Osteopathic Medicine Osteopathic Neuromusculoskeletal Medicine –

Philadelphia, PA

Program Director: Lauren Noto-Bell, DO Program Coordinator: Mary Wilson

Residents Per Year: 1

https://www.pcom.edu/academics/graduate-medical-education/residency-and-fellowship-

programs/neuromusculoskeletal-medicine.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### **Texas**

HES/Lake Granbury Medical Center – Granbury, TX

Program Director: Kendi Hensel, DO; <u>kendi.hensel@unthsc.edu</u> Program Coordinator: Cory Whitman; <u>cory\_whitman@chs.net</u> Residents Per Year: ONMM1 - 4; ONMM2 - 4; ONMM3 - 6

https://www.lakegranburygme.com/onmm/

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# <u>Virginia</u>

HCA Healthcare LewisGale Hospital – Montgomery/VCOM Program – Blacksburg, VA

Program Director: Albert J. Kozar, DO

Program Coordinator: <a href="msimpkins@vcom.edu">msimpkins@vcom.edu</a>

Residents Per Year: 4

https://hcahealthcaregme.com/locations/lewisgale-hospital-montgomery/neuromusculoskeletal-medicine-residency/

# Critical Care Medicine – 2 Programs

# New Jersey

Inspira Health Network – Vineland, NJ Program Director: Michael Bonk, MD

Program Coordinator: Nancy Perez; perezn@ihn.org; 856-641-8661

https://www.inspirahealthnetwork.org/services-treatments/graduate-medical-

education/fellowship-programs/critical-care-fellowship

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

Jefferson Health – New Jersey

Program Director: Philip Willsie, DO; pwillsie@gmail.com

Program Coordinator: Michele Acevedo; michele.acevedo@jefferson.edu; 609-304-0991

# Endocrinology, Diabetes, and Metabolism – 1 Program

New Jersey

Jefferson Health – New Jersey

Program Director: Kevin Furlong, DO; kevin.furlong@jefferson.edu

Program Coordinator: Janice Petulla; janice.petulla@jefferson.edu; 609-922-6395

Fellows Per Year: 2

https://www.jefferson.edu/academics/colleges-schools-

institutes/skmc/departments/medicine/divisions/endocrinology-diabetes-metabolic-

diseases/fellowships.html Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# Pulmonary Disease; PD and Critical Care Medicine – 4 Programs

## New Jersey

Jefferson Health – New Jersey

Program Director: Neveen Malik, DO; neveen22@amail.com

Program Coordinator: Janice Petulla; janice.petulla@jefferson.edu; 609-922-6395

Fellows Per Year: 3

https://www.jeffersonhealth.org/about-us/academic-programs/graduate-medical-

education/fellowship-programs/pulmonary-critical-care

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### North Carolina

Campbell University/Cape Fear Valley Health – Fayetteville, NC

Program Director: Shraddha Narechania, MD

Program Coordinator: Jameka Morrison; <u>imorr5@capefearvalley.com</u>

Residents Per Year: 2 Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### <u>Ohio</u>

OhioHealth/Doctors Hospital Program – Pulmonary Disease and Critical Care Medicine

Fellowship - Columbus, OH

Program Director: Maria Lucarelli, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Fellows Per Year: 2

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/fellowships/pulmonary-critical-care-fellowship-

doctors-hospital

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

#### **Texas**

HCA Healthcare Corpus Christi Med Center – Corpus Christi, TX

Program Director: Abhay P. Vakil, MD; <a href="mailto:abhay.vakil@hcahealthcare.com">abhay.vakil@hcahealthcare.com</a>

Program Coordinator: Linda Adame: linda.adame@hcahealthcare.com

Fellows Per Year: 2

https://ccmedicalcenter.com/util/documents/CCmedicalPulmonary-fb.pd

# Infectious Disease – 1 Program

New Jersey

Jefferson Health – New Jersey

Program Director: Mark Fussa, DO; Mark.Fussa@jefferson.edu

Program Coordinator: Janice Petulla; janice.petulla@jefferson.edu; 609-922-6395 https://www.jeffersonhealth.org/about-us/academic-programs/graduate-medical-

education/fellowship-programs/infectious-disease

# Nephrology – 1 Program

New Jersey

Jefferson Health – New Jersey Program Director: Gerardo Varallo, DO; <u>Gerardo.Varallo@jefferson.edu</u> Program Coordinator: Lynda Dunn; <u>Idunn@NephNJ.com</u>; 856-218-4991 Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# Colon and Rectal Surgery – 1 Program

# <u>Ohio</u>

OhioHealth/Grant Medical Center Program – Colon and Rectal Surgery Fellowship –

Columbus, OH

Program Director: Bruce Kerner, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Fellows Per Year: 1

 $\underline{\text{https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/fellowships/colon-and-rectal-surgery-}}$ 

fellowship-grant-medical-center

# Hospice and Palliative Medicine – 3 Programs

## Ohio

OhioHealth/Riverside Methodist Hospital Program – Hospice and Palliative Medicine

Fellowship - Columbus, OH

Program Director: Sara Graham, DO Program Coordinator: Not available

Fellows Per Year: 4

https://www.ohiohealth.com/medical-education/fellowships/hospice-and-palliative-medicine-

fellowship-riverside-methodist-hospital

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

# <u>Pennsylvania</u>

Philadelphia College of Osteopathic Medicine Hospice and Palliative Medicine Fellowship –

Philadelphia, PA

Program Director: Michael Srulevich, DO Program Coordinator: Brenda Wolf

Fellows Per Year: 1

https://www.pcom.edu/academics/graduate-medical-education/residency-and-fellowship-

programs/hospice-and-palliative-medicine.html

Accepting COMLEX? Yes

### **Texas**

JPS Health Network – Fort Worth, TX Program Director: Maria Asprilla, DO

Program Coordinator: Linda L Ortega; Lortega@jpshealth.org

Fellows Per Year: 1

https://www.jpshealthnet.org/hospice-and-palliative-medicine-fellowship

# Performing Arts Medicine – 1 Program

## Texas

Texas College of Osteopathic Medicine – Fort Worth, TX
Program Director: Yein Lee, DO; <u>yein.lee@unthsc.edu</u>
Program Coordinator: Aurea Baez-Martinez; <u>pamfellowship@unthsc.edu</u>; 817-735-2498
<a href="https://www.unthsc.edu/texas-college-of-osteopathic-medicine/graduate-medical-education/performing-arts-medicine-fellowship/">https://www.unthsc.edu/texas-college-of-osteopathic-medicine/graduate-medical-education/performing-arts-medicine-fellowship/</a>

# Oncology – 1 Program

# <u>Alabama</u>

University of South Alabama, Gynecologic Oncology Fellowship – Mobile, AL

Program Director: Jennifer Y. Pierce, MD

Program Coordinator: Alana Bell; alanabell@health.southalabama.edu; 251-445-9895

Fellows Per Year: 1

https://www.southalabama.edu/colleges/com/departments/obgyn/oncology-fellowship.html

USMLE Required? Yes

# Hand Surgery – 1 Program

# <u>Texas</u>

TIGMER, Hand Surgery (Ortho) Fellowship – San Antonio, TX

Program Director: David Person, MD Program Coordinator: Not available

Contact: kdesai@handcentersa.com; 210-558-7025

Fellows Per Year: 2

https://www.handcentersa.com/hand-upper-extremity-fellowship-in-san-antonio-texas